



Qualification Specification for:

OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland)

> Qualification No: 603/6824/X



Qualification Regulation Information

OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) Qualification Number: 603/6824/X

Operational start date: 15 November 2020 Operational end date: 31 October 2025 Certification end date: 31 October 2030

Qualification operational start and end dates indicate the lifecycle of a regulated qualification. The operational end date is the last date by which learners can be registered on a qualification. The certificate end date is the last date by which learners can claim their certificate.

All OCN NI regulated qualifications are published to the Register of Regulated Qualifications (<u>http://register.ofqual.gov.uk/</u>). This site shows the qualifications and awarding organisations regulated by CCEA Regulation and Ofqual.

OCN NI Contact Details

Open College Network Northern Ireland (OCN NI) Sirius House 10 Heron Road Belfast BT3 9LE

Phone: 028 90463990 Web: <u>www.ocnni.org.uk</u>



Foreword

This document explains OCN NI's requirements for the delivery and assessment of the following regulated qualification:

OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland)

This specification sets out:

- Qualification features
- Centre requirements for delivering and assessing the qualifications
- The structure and content of the qualifications
- Unit Details
- Assessment requirements for the qualification
- OCN NI's quality assurance arrangements for the qualifications
- Administration

OCN NI will notify centres in writing of any major changes to this specification. We will also publish changes on our website at <u>www.ocnni.org.uk</u>

This specification is provided online, so the version available on our website is the most up to date publication. It is important to note that copies of the specification that have been downloaded and printed may be different from this authoritative online version.



Contents

About Regulation	5
OCN NI	5
Qualification Features	6
Sector Subject Area	6
Qualification Aim	6
Grading	6
Qualification Target Group	6
Progression Opportunities	6
Entry Requirements	7
Qualification Support	7
Delivery Languages	7
Centre Requirements for Delivering the Qualification	8
Centre Recognition and Qualification Approval	8
Centre Staffing	8
Tutors	8
Assessors	8
Internal Verification	9
Structure and Content	10
Mandatory Units	14
Optional Units	42
Quality Assurance of Centre Performance	117
External Verification	117
Standardisation	117
Administration	118
Registration	118
Certification	118
Charges	118
Equality, Fairness and Inclusion	118
Retention of Evidence	118



About Regulation

OCN NI

Open College Network Northern Ireland (OCN NI) is a regulated Awarding Organisation based in Northern Ireland. OCN NI is regulated by CCEA Regulation to develop and award professional and technical (vocational) qualifications from Entry Level up to and including Level 5 across all sector areas. In addition, OCN NI is regulated by Ofqual to award similar qualification types in England.

The Regulated Qualifications Framework: an overview

The Regulated Qualifications Framework (RQF) was introduced on 1st October 2015: the RQF provides a single framework for all regulated qualifications.

Qualification Level

The level indicates the difficulty and complexity of the knowledge and skills associated with any qualification. There are eight levels (Levels 1-8) supported by three 'entry' levels (Entry 1-3).

Qualification Size

Size refers to the estimated total amount of time it could typically take to study and be assessed for a qualification. Size is expressed in terms of Total Qualification Time (TQT), and the part of that time typically spent being taught or supervised, rather than studying alone, is known as Guided Learning Hours (GLH).

For further information about the RQF see: https://www.ocnni.org.uk/blog/regulated-qualifications-framework-rqf/



Qualification Features

Sector Subject Area

1.3 Health and social care

This qualification relates to the following National Occupational Standards:

National Occupational Standards - Skills for Care

Qualification Aim

The aim of the OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) is to provide learners currently working in a management or leadership role within health and social care – adult residential care sector, with leadership and management training which is aligned to the Health and Social Care Apprenticeship Framework. This qualification is fully endorsed by the Northern Ireland Social Care Council (NISCC).

Qualification Objectives

The objectives of the OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) will provide learners with a wide range of options to enhance their leadership and management skills and knowledge within health and social care – adult residential care sector.

Grading

Grading for this qualification is pass/fail.

Qualification Target Group

The OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) will be targeted at learners who are currently working in a management or leadership role within health and social care – adult residential care sector.

Progression Opportunities

The OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) will provide the opportunity for career advancement for those currently working in management or leadership roles within health and social care – adult residential care sector.



Entry Requirements

Learners must be at least 18 years of age and currently working in a management or leadership role within health and social care – adult residential care sector.

Learners must be able to evidence competencies within their own work environment.

Learners will be required to have sufficient literacy and numeracy skills to enable them to successfully complete the qualification.

Qualification Support

A Qualification Support pack is available for OCN NI centres within the login area of the OCN NI website (<u>https://www.ocnni.org.uk/my-account/</u>), which includes additional support for teachers, eg planning and assessment templates, guides to best practice, etc.

Delivery Languages

This qualification is available in English only at this time. If you wish to offer the qualification in Welsh or Irish (Gaeilge) then please contact OCN NI who will review demand and provide as appropriate.



Centre Requirements for Delivering the Qualification

Centre Recognition and Qualification Approval

New and existing OCN NI recognised centres must apply for and be granted approval to deliver these qualifications prior to the commencement of delivery.

Centre Staffing

Centres are required to have the following roles in place as a minimum, although a member of staff may hold more than one role*:

- Centre contact
- Programme co-ordinator
- Assessor
- Internal Verifier

*Note: A person cannot be an internal verifier for any evidence they have assessed.

Centres must ensure that staff delivering, assessing and internally verifying qualifications are both trained appropriately and are competent to do so.

Tutors

Tutors delivering the qualification must be occupationally competent. They must also be either qualified to at least one level higher than the qualification or have a minimum of three years' experience in health and social care – adult residential care sector in a leadership or management role.

Assessors

The qualifications are assessed within the centre and are subject to OCN NI's quality assurance processes. Units are achieved through internally set, internally assessed, and internally verified evidence.

Assessors must:

- be occupationally competent in the subject area
- have a minimum of one year's experience in the area they are assessing
- have direct or related relevant experience in assessment
- have or be working towards a level 3 qualification in assessment
- assess all assessment tasks and activities



Internal Verification

OCN NI qualifications must be scrutinised through the centre's internal quality assurance processes as part of the recognised centre agreement with OCN NI. The centre must appoint an experienced and trained internal verifier whose responsibility is to act as the internal quality monitor for the verification of the delivery and assessment of the qualifications.

The centre must agree a working model for internal verification with OCN NI prior to delivery of the qualification.

Internal Verifiers must:

- have at least three years' occupational experience in the areas they are internally verifying
- attend OCN NI's internal verifier training if not already completed

Internal verifiers are required to:

- support tutors and assessors
- sample assessments according to the centre's sampling strategy
- ensure tasks are appropriate to the level being assessed
- maintain up to date records supporting the verification of assessment and learner achievement



Structure and Content

To achieve the OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) learners must successfully complete 90 credits of which 71 credits must come from the 14 mandatory units, and 19 credits from the remaining optional units.

*Note: Barred units (only one of the following units will count towards qualification achievement)

→ Independent Advocacy in Mental Health Services

 \rightarrow Providing Independent Advocacy to Adults

Total Qualification Time (TQT) for this qualification: Guided Learning Hours (GLH) for this qualification:

900 hours 647 hours

Unit Reference Number	OCN NI Unit Code	Unit Title	Credit Value	TQT	GLH	Level
	-	Mandatory units	S			
<u>F/618/5468</u>	CBF106	Manage Effective Communication Systems and Processes	5	50	40	Five
<u>J/618/5469</u>	CBF107	Promote Professional Development	4	40	25	Five
<u>A/618/5470</u>	CBF108	Champion Equality, Diversity, Inclusion and Person-Centred Practice	7	70	60	Five
<u>F/618/5471</u>	CBF109	Lead, Manage and Implement Health and Safety and Risk Management Policies, Procedures and Practices	5	50	33	Five
<u>J/618/5472</u>	CBF110	Work in Partnership	4	40	26	Five
<u>L/618/5473</u>	CBF111	Develop Professional Supervision Practice	5	50	39	Five
<u>R/618/5474</u>	CBF112	Manage Health and Social Care Services to Ensure Positive Outcomes for Individuals	5	50	35	Five
<u>Y/618/5475</u>	CBF113	Manage Quality Assurance and Quality Improvement	5	50	35	Five



<u>D/618/5476</u>	CBF114	Safeguarding and Protection	7	70	50	Five
<u>H/618/5477</u>	CBF115	Concerns and Complaints	6	60	40	Five
<u>K/618/5478</u>	CBF116	Appraise Staff Performance	4	40	32	Five
<u>M/618/5479</u>	CBF117	Lead and Manage a Team	6	60	40	Five
<u>H/618/5480</u>	CBF118	Understand Professional Leadership and Management	3	30	20	Five
<u>M/618/5482</u>	CBF120	Assess the Individual in Group Living	5	50	39	Five
Unit Reference Number	OCN NI	Unit Title	Credit Value	TQT	GLH	Level
		Optional units				
<u>K/618/5481</u>	CBF119	Assess the Individual	6	60	42	Five
<u>T/618/5483</u>	CBF121	Recruitment and Selection within Health and Social Care	3	30	21	Five
<u>A/618/5484</u>	CBF122	Facilitate the Development of Effective Group Practice in Health and Social Care	6	60	42	Five
<u>F/618/5485</u>	CBF123	Facilitate Coaching and Mentoring of Practitioners in Health and Social Care	6	60	42	Five
<u>J/618/5486</u>	CBF124	Manage Induction in Health and Social Care	3	30	21	Five
<u>L/618/5487</u>	CBF125	Facilitate Change in Health and Social Care	6	60	42	Five
<u>R/618/5488</u>	CBF126	Manage an Inter- Professional Team in Health and Social Care	6	60	42	Five
<u>Y/618/5489</u>	CBF127	Manage Finances in Health and Social Care	4	40	28	Five



					and the second	
<u>L/618/5490</u>	CBF128	Developing and Implementing Operational Plans	3	30	21	Five
<u>R/618/5491</u>	CBF129	Lead the Management of Transitions	3	30	21	Five
<u>Y/618/5492</u>	CBF130	Lead Positive Behavioural Support	10	100	70	Five
<u>D/618/5493</u>	CBF131	Undertake a Research Project within Health and Social Care Services	10	100	70	Five
<u>H/618/5494</u>	CBF132	Lead Active Support Services Leadership	5	50	35	Five
<u>K/618/5495</u>	CBF133	Active Support: Lead Interactive Training	4	40	28	Five
<u>M/618/5496</u>	CBF134	Promote Access to Health Care for Individuals with Learning Disabilities	6	60	42	Five
<u>T/618/5497</u>	CBF135	Supporting Individuals with Autistic Spectrum Conditions	5	50	35	Five
<u>A/618/5498</u>	CBF136	Sensory Loss Awareness	3	30	21	Five
<u>K/618/5500</u>	CBF137	Support the Use of Assistive Technology in Health and Social Care	4	40	28	Five
<u>F/618/5504</u>	CBF138	Understand Models of Disability	5	50	35	Five
<u>J/618/5505</u>	CBF139	Supporting Individuals with Sensory Loss with Communication	5	50	35	Five
<u>L/618/5506</u>	CBF140	Supporting Individuals with Multiple Conditions and Disabilities	5	50	35	Five
<u>R/618/5507</u>	CBF141	Independent Mental Capacity Advocacy	10	100	70	Five
<u>Y/618/5508</u>	CBF142	*Independent Advocacy in Mental Health Services	7	70	49	Five
<u>D/618/5509</u>	CBF143	*Providing Independent Advocacy to Adults	5	50	35	Five



<u>R/618/5510</u>	CBF144	Professional Practice in Health and Social Care for Adults	6	60	42	Five
<u>Y/618/5511</u>	CBF145	Supporting Adults who have Experienced Harm or Abuse	5	50	35	Five
<u>D/618/5512</u>	CBF146	Leading and Managing Infection Prevention and Control within Health and Social Care	6	60	42	Five
<u>H/618/5513</u>	CBF147	Leading and Managing Dementia Care Services	6	60	42	Five
<u>K/618/5514</u>	CBF148	Leading and Managing Practice in Supporting Individuals to Take Positive Risks	4	40	28	Five
<u>M/618/5515</u>	CBF150	Managing Disciplinary Processes in Health and Social Care	6	60	42	Five
<u>T/618/5516</u>	CBF151	Leading and Managing End of Life Care Services	7	70	49	Five
<u>A/618/5517</u>	CBF152	Recognising Indications of Substance Misuse and the Referral Process	4	40	28	Five
<u>F/618/5518</u>	CBF153	Emergency Planning in Health and Social Care Settings	5	50	35	Five
<u>J/618/5519</u>	CBF154	Managing Domiciliary Services	6	60	42	Five



Mandatory Units

Title	Manage Effective Communication Systems and Processes		
Level	Five		
Credit Value	5		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	40		
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF106		
Unit Reference No	F/618/5468		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the la and skills required to improve communication syste promoting partnership working through the use of a	ems for meeting individual outcomes and		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria		
 Understand the importance of effective communication in managing a health and social care service. 	 1.1. Examine a range of communication methods used in managing a health and social care service. 1.2. Critically analyse a range of core communication skills used in managing a social care service. 1.3. Analyse barriers and challenges to effective communication when managing a health and social care service. 		
 Understand the importance of effective use of information management in a health and social care service. 	 2.1. Explain the legal and policy requirements in relation to information management, including confidentiality and data protection, in a health and social care service. 2.2. Describe best practice guidance in relation to recording, storing and sharing information within and between organisations. 2.3. Analyse tensions that exist in relation to accessing and sharing information in a health and social care service 2.4. Describe consequences of poor practice in information management, for the organisation and others including potential fitness to practice processes. 		
 Be able to use effective communication in managing a health and social care service. 	 3.1. Recognise and address barriers to effective communication within a health and social care service. 3.2. Support colleagues to use effect communication in order to achieve positive outcomes for individuals. 3.3. Demonstrate the effective use of a range of inter-personal communication skills with individuals, colleagues and others. 3.4. Evaluate own communication skills and plan for improvement. 		
 Be able to use information management systems that meet legal requirements and agreed ways of working. 	 4.1. Produce and maintain accurate, complete, retrievable and up to date records used in the management of a health and social care service. 4.2. Utilise records and reports to inform judgments and decisions. 		



5. Be able to improve commur and practices that support s service provision.		technolo the excl 4.4. Lead the in a time of worki confider 5.1. Analyse commu 5.2. Propose systems effective 5.3. Lead the	the effectiveness of existing nication systems and practices. improvements to communication and practices in order to enhance	
Assessment Guidance				
The following assessment methor criteria are fully covered.	od/s may be used	to ensure all le	arning outcomes and assessment	
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content	
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion	
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log	
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary	
E-assessment	The use of inform technology to as learners' work		Electronic portfolio E-tests	



Title	Promote Professional Development
Level	Five
Credit Value	4
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	25
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF107
Unit Reference No	J/618/5469

Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the learner to understand and develop the knowledge and skills required to promote professional duty in order to maintain the currency of practice through self-reflection and effective professional development.

Lea	arning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria
1.	Understand the principles of professional development.	 1.1. Explain the importance of continually improving knowledge and practice. 1.2. Analyse potential barriers to professional development. 1.3. Compare the use of different sources and systems of support for professional development. 1.4. Explain factors to consider when selecting opportunities and activities for keeping knowledge and practice up to date.
2.	Be able to prioritise goals and targets for own professional development.	2.1. Evaluate own knowledge and performance against standards and benchmarks.2.2. Prioritise development goals and targets to meet expected standards.
3.	Be able to prepare a professional development plan.	 3.1. Identify own learning style using a recognised assessment tool. 3.2. Select learning opportunities to meet development objectives. 3.3. Produce a plan for own professional development, using an appropriate source of support. 3.4. Establish a process to evaluate the effectiveness of the plan.
4.	Be able to improve your practice through reflective practice.	 4.1. Analyse the use of reflective practice in own setting. 4.2. Explain the importance of reflective practice to improve your performance. 4.3. Use reflective practice and feedback from others to improve your performance. 4.4. Evaluate how your practice has been improved through: i) reflection on best practice ii) reflection on poor practice



Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Champion Equality, Diversity, Inclusion and Person-Centred Practice		
Level	Five		
Credit Value	7		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	60		
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF108		
Unit Reference No	A/618/5470		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l			
and skills required to initiate and support a whole sequality, diversity, inclusion and person-centred person-c	systems approach in order to effectively promote		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria		
 Understand diversity, equality, inclusion and person-centred practice in own area of responsibility. 	 1.1 Explain two models of practice that underpin equality, diversity and inclusion in own area of responsibility. 1.2 Evaluate how active participation enhances the well-being and quality of life of individuals. 1.3 Analyse the potential effects of barriers to equality and inclusion in own area of responsibility in relation to: i) individuals who use the service ii) staff 1.4 Analyse the impact of legislation and policy initiatives on the promotion of equality, diversity and inclusion in own area of responsibility. 1.5 Explain how person-centred practice can result in positive changes in the lives of the individuals who use the service. 		
2. Be able to champion equality, diversity,	2.1 Promote equality, diversity and inclusion in		
inclusion and person-centred practice.	policy and practice.		
	2.2 Challenge discrimination and exclusion in policy and practice.		
	 2.3 Provide others with information about: i) the effects of discrimination ii) the impact of inclusion iii) the value of diversity 2.4 Support others to challenge discrimination and exclusion. 		
3. Be able to lead person-centred practice.	3.1. Support others to work with individuals to		
	 establish their history, preferences, wishes and needs. 3.2. Support others to implement personcentred practice. 3.3. Support others to work with individuals to review approaches to meet individuals' 		
	needs and preferences. 3.4. Support others to work with individuals to adapt approaches in response to individuals' emerging needs or preferences.		



р	Inderstand how to develop systems and rocesses that promote diversity, equality nd inclusion.	4.2.	 Analyse how systems and processes can promote equality and inclusion or reinforce discrimination and exclusion. Evaluate the effectiveness of systems and processes in the promotion of: i) equality ii) diversity iii) inclusion iv) and active participation in own area of responsibility Propose two improvements to address gaps or shortfalls in systems and processes. 		
w	e able to manage the risks presented /hen balancing individual rights and rofessional duty of care.	5.2. 5.3. 5.4.	Describe three potential ethical dilemmas that may arise in own area of responsibility when balancing individual rights and duty of care. Explain the principle of informed choice. Describe three ways in which the principle of informed choice is applied in own area of responsibility. Explain how issues of individual capacity may affect informed choice and valid consent. Propose a strategy to manage risks when balancing individual rights and duty of care in own area of responsibility.		
Asses	Assessment Guidance				

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Lead, Manage and Implement Health and Safety	
	and Risk Management Policies, Procedures and	
	Practices	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	5	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	33	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF109	
Unit Reference No	F/618/5471	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l		
and skills required to maintain effective health, saf		
development of policies, procedures and practices		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
1. Understand the current legislative	1.1. Explain the legislative framework for health,	
framework and organisational health, safety	safety and risk management in the work	
and risk management policies, procedures	setting.	
and practices.	1.2. Analyse how existing policies, procedures	
	and practices in own setting meet health,	
	safety and risk management requirements.	
2. Be able to implement and monitor	2.1. Demonstrate compliance with health,	
compliance with health, safety and risk	safety and risk management procedures.	
management requirements.	2.2. Support others to comply with legislative	
	and organisational health, safety and risk	
	management policies, procedures and	
	practices relevant to their work.	
	2.3. Explain the actions to take when health,	
	safety and risk management, procedures	
	and practices are not being complied with.	
	2.4. Complete records and reports on health,	
	safety and risk management issues	
	according to legislative and organisational	
3. Be able to lead the implementation of	requirements.	
3. Be able to lead the implementation of policies, procedures and practices to	3.1. Contribute to the implementation of policies, procedures and practices to	
manage risk to individuals and others.	identify, assess and manage risk to	
manage lisk to individuals and others.	individuals who use the service and to	
	others.	
	3.2. Work with individuals and others to assess	
	potential risks and hazards.	
	3.3. Work with individuals and others to	
	manage potential risks and hazards.	
	• ·	
4. Be able to promote a culture where needs	4.1 Work with individuals and others to develop	
and risks are balanced with health and	a balanced approach to risk management	
safety practice.	that takes into account:	
	 the potential benefits to individuals of a stitute stick to be an addition 	
	positive risk taking	
	ii) individuals' rights	
	iii) the views and concerns of others	
	4.2 Evaluate own practice in promoting a balanced approach to risk management	
	balanced approach to risk management. 4.3 Analyse how helping others to understand	
	the balance between risk and rights	
	improves practice.	
5 Bo able to improve bealth sefety and risk		
5. Be able to improve health, safety and risk	5.1. Obtain feedback on health, safety and risk	
management policies, procedures and	management policies, procedures and	
practices.	practices within own work setting from	
	individuals and others.	



	5.2. Evaluate the health, safety and risk management policies, procedures and practices within the work setting.
	5.3. Identify areas of policies, procedures and practices that need improvement to ensure safety and protection in the work setting.
	5.4. Recommend two changes to policies, procedures and practices that ensure safety and protection in the work setting.
Assessment Guidance	

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



- T-10		
Title	Work in Partnership Five	
Credit Value	4	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	26	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF110	
Unit Reference No	J/618/5472	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l and skills required to implement and promote effect		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand partnership working and co- production 	 Identify the features of effective partnership working including co-production. Explain the importance of partnership working and co-production with: colleagues other professionals others Analyse how partnership working and co- production delivers better outcomes for individuals using the service. Explain how to overcome barriers to partnership working and co-production. 	
 Be able to establish and maintain working relationships with colleagues. 	 2.1. Explain own role and responsibilities in working with colleagues. 2.2. Develop and agree common objectives when working with colleagues. 2.3. Evaluate own working relationship with colleagues. 	
 Be able to establish and maintain working relationships with other professionals. 	 3.1. Explain own role and responsibilities in working with other professionals. 3.2. Develop procedures for effective working relationships with other professionals. 3.3. Agree common objectives when working with other professionals within the boundaries of own role and responsibilities. 3.4. Evaluate procedures for working with other professionals. 3.5. Deal constructively with any conflict that may arise with other professionals. 	
4. Be able to work in partnership with others (to include the individuals who use the service, their families, their carers, significant others and advocates).	 4.1. Develop procedures for effective working relationships with others. 4.2. Agree common objectives when working with others within the boundaries of own role and responsibilities. 4.3. Evaluate procedures for working with others. 4.4. Deal constructively with any conflict that may arise with others. 4.5. Use appropriate approaches to address conflicts and dilemmas that may arise between individuals, staff and carers, families and significant others. 	



Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Develop Professional Supervision Practice	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	5	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	39	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF111	
Unit Reference No	L/618/5473	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the le and skills required to undertake the professional su		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand the purpose of professional supervision. 	 Analyse the principles, scope and purpose of professional supervision. Outline two theories and/or models of professional supervision. Explain how the requirements of legislation, standards and policies and procedures influence professional supervision. Explain how findings from research, critical reviews and inquiries can be used within professional supervision to promote improved practice. Explain how professional supervision can protect the: individual supervisor supervisee 	
 Understand how the principles of professional supervision can be used to inform performance management. 	 2.1. Explain the performance management cycle. 2.2. Analyse how professional supervision supports effective performance. 2.3. Analyse how key performance indicators can be used to measure practice. 	
 Be able to undertake the preparation for professional supervision with supervisees. 	 3.1. Using research on the theories of power explain factors which may result in a power imbalance during professional supervision. 3.2. Explain how to address power imbalance in own supervision practice. 3.3. Agree with supervisee confidentiality, boundaries, roles and accountability within the professional supervision process. 3.4. Agree with supervisee the frequency and location of professional supervision. 3.5. Agree with supervisee sources of evidence that can be used to inform professional supervision. 3.6. Agree with supervise actions to be taken in preparation for professional supervision. 	
 Be able to provide effective professional supervision 	 4.1. Support supervise to reflect on their own practice. 4.2. Provide positive feedback about the achievements of the supervisee. 4.3. Provide constructive feedback that can be used to improve performance. 4.4. Support supervisees to identify their own development needs. 4.5. Review and revise professional supervision targets to meet the identified objectives of the work setting. 	



 Be able to manage conflict situations during professional supervision. Understand how to evaluate own practice 		mett situa 4.7. Rec 5.1. Give man profi 5.2. Refl conf profi	port supervisees to explore different hods of addressing challenging ations. ord agreed supervision decisions. e two examples from own practice of haging conflict situations within ressional supervision. ect on own practice in managing flict situations experienced during ressional supervision process. her feedback from supervisee/s on own
when conducting professional supervision.		appi 6.2. Refl own	roach to supervision process. ect on how to adapt your approach to professional supervision to improve ctice in light of feedback.
Assessment Guidance			
The following assessment methor criteria are fully covered.	od/s may be used	to ensure a	II learning outcomes and assessment
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		e Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge		f Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course		but
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work		Electronic portfolio E-tests



Titl	e	Manage Health and Social Care Services to Ensure Positive Outcomes for Individuals	
Lev	/el	Five	
-	dit Value	5	
	ded Learning Hours (GLH)	35	
00	N NI Unit Code	CBF112	
Uni	t Reference No	R/618/5474	
		earner to understand and develop the knowledge	
		achieving positive outcomes for individuals that	
unc	lerpin the personalisation agenda.		
	arning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
1.	Understand the theory and principles that underpin outcome-based practice.	 1.1. Explain the term 'outcome-based practice'. 1.2. Critically review two differing approaches to outcome-based practice. 	
		 Analyse the effect of legislation and policy on outcome-based practice. 	
		 Explain how outcome-based practice can result in positive changes in individuals' lives. 	
2.	Be able to lead practice that promotes	2.1. Explain the psychological basis for well-	
	social, emotional, cultural, spiritual and	being.	
	intellectual well-being for those using the	2.2. Promote a culture among the workforce of	
	service.	considering all aspects of individuals' well-	
		being in day to day practice. 2.3. Review the extent to which systems and	
		processes promote individual well-being.	
3.	Be able to lead practice that promotes	3.1. Demonstrate the effective use of resources	
0.	individuals' health.	to promote good health and healthy	
		choices in all aspects of the provision.	
		3.2. Use appropriate methods to meet the	
		health needs of individuals.	
		3.3. Implement practice and protocols for	
		involving appropriate professional health	
		care expertise for individuals.	
		3.4. Develop a plan to ensure the workforce	
		has the necessary training to recognise individual health care needs.	
4.	Be able to lead inclusive provision that gives	4.1. Explain the necessary steps in order for	
,	individuals' choice and control over the outcomes they want to achieve.	individuals to have choice and control over decisions.	
	,	4.2. Implement systems and processes for	
		recording the identification, progress and	
		achievement of outcomes.	
		4.3. Manage resources so that individuals can	
		achieve positive outcomes.	
		4.4. Monitor and evaluate progress towards the	
		achievement of identified outcomes.	
		4.5. Develop a plan to ensure the workforce	
		has the necessary training to support	
		individuals to achieve outcomes.	



5.	Be able to manage effective working partnerships with carers, families and significant others to achieve positive outcomes.	5.1.	Analyse the importance of effective working relationships with carers, families and significant others for the achievement of positive outcomes for individuals using the service.
		5.2.	Implement systems, procedures and practices that engage carers, families and significant others to support individuals in the identification, planning and achievement of positive outcomes.
		5.3.	Use appropriate approaches to address conflicts and dilemmas that may arise between individuals, staff and carers, families and significant others.
		5.4.	Explain how legislation and regulation influences working relationships with carers, families and significant others.
		5.5.	Implement safe and confidential recording systems and processes to provide effective information sharing and recording.

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Manage Quality Assurance and Quality Improvement	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	5	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	35	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF113	
Unit Reference No	Y/618/5475	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the le	earner to understand and develop the knowledge	
and skills required to manage quality assurance ar setting.		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand the context of quality assurance and quality improvement. 	 Analyse how legislative and regulatory frameworks and relevant reports inform quality management. Explain the concepts of quality assurance and quality improvement. Analyse how quality standards can influence positive outcomes for individuals who use the service. Analyse three methods that can be used to measure the achievement of quality standards. Explain how quality assurance standards relate to performance management. 	
2. Be able to lead the implementation of a quality assurance process.	 2.1. Provide information to team members and others which can develop their knowledge of quality standards. 2.2. Develop systems and processes to measure achievements of quality indicators. 2.3. Monitor service compliance with quality indicators. 2.4. Support team members to carry out their roles in implementing quality processes. 	
3. Be able to deliver a quality improvement plan.	 3.1. Work with staff and others to identify an area of service for quality improvement. 3.2. Produce an approved quality improvement plan outlining the necessary steps needed to achieve the identified quality improvement outcomes. 3.3. Implement the quality improvement plan in collaboration with staff and others and in line with organisational policies and procedures. 3.4. Monitor implementation of the quality improvement plan. 	
	3.5. Evaluate the impact of the quality improvement plan on the service provision.3.6. Adapt the quality improvement plan to address issues as they arise.	



Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Safeguarding and Protection	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	7	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	50	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF114	
Unit Reference No	D/618/5476	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the li and skills required to protect and safeguard adults procedures to follow while understanding the legal	at risk using the appropriate actions to take and	
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand the legislation, regulations and policies that underpin the protection of adults at risk. 	 Analyse the concept of safeguarding in relation to current policy. Explain the legislative framework for safeguarding adults at risk. Evaluate the impact of relevant policy developments on approaches to safeguarding adults at risk in own setting. Evaluate how serious case reviews or inquiries have influenced quality assurance, regulation and inspection relating to the safeguarding of adults at risk. Explain the protocols and referral procedures when harm or abuse is alleged or suspected. 	
 Understand the policies, procedures and practices in adult social care for safe working with children and young people. 	 2.1. Explain the policies, procedures and practices for safe working with children and young people. 2.2. Describe the possible signs, symptoms, indicators and behaviours that may cause concern in the context of safeguarding. 2.3. Describe the actions to take, in line with policies and procedures, if a child or young person in an identified setting: i) alleges harm or abuse ii) you suspect abuse 2.4. Explain the rights that children, young people and their families have in situations where harm or abuse is suspected or alleged. 	
 Understand the use of restrictive practices within social care. 	 3.1. Explain what is meant by restrictive practices. 3.2. Explain the legal implications and impact of using restrictive practice including why it must be proportionate and used only as a last resort. 3.3. Describe situations where restrictive practices might need to be used, in accordance with organisational policies and procedures. 	



4.	Be able to lead service provision for safeguarding.	 4.1. Ensure the provision of high quality and current information to staff and others relating to safeguarding. 4.2. Promote a culture where the individual's needs and choices are balanced with expectations of safeguarding protocols. 4.3. Follow agreed protocols for working in partnership with others: i) within own organisation ii) outside of own organisation 4.4. Challenge ineffective practice in the promotion of the safeguarding of adults at risk. 	
5.	Be able to monitor and evaluate the systems, processes and practice that safeguards adults at risk.	 5.1. Monitor the use of restrictive practices in order to promote person centred practice. 5.2. Evaluate the effectiveness of systems, procedures and partnership working for safeguarding in own service setting. 5.3. Provide feedback to others on practice tha supports the safeguarding of adults at risk. 5.4. Recommend proposals for improvements in safeguarding systems and procedures in own service setting. 	at

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Concerns and Complaints	
Level Credit Value	Five	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	6 40	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF115	
Unit Reference No	H/618/5477	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l		
and skills required to develop, implement, and review effective procedures and practices through t use of the relevant regulatory requirements, codes of practice and guidance to address concerns and complaints.		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand the regulatory requirements, codes of practice and relevant guidance for managing concerns and complaints. 	 Identify the regulatory requirements, codes of practice and relevant guidance for managing concerns and complaints in own area of work. Analyse how regulatory requirements, standards of conduct and practice and relevant guidance for managing concerns and complaints affect service provision within own area of work. 	
 Be able to implement procedures to address concerns and complaints. 	 2.1. Explain why individuals might be reluctant to raise concerns and make complaints. 2.2. Outline steps that can be taken to encourage individuals to raise concerns or complaints. 2.3. Ensure information on how to raise concerns and make complaints is available in accessible formats. 	
 Be able to lead the implementation of procedures and practice for addressing concerns and complaints. Be able to review the procedures and 	 3.1. Promote a person-centred approach to addressing concerns and complaints. 3.2. Ensure that others are informed about the procedure for raising concerns or making complaints. 3.3. Use supervision to support staff to recognise and address concerns and complaints. 3.4. Implement systems and procedures which address concerns and complaints and fully inform the complainant of the outcome within agreed time frames. 4.1 Monitor the use of systems and processor 	
 Be able to review the procedures and practices for addressing concerns and complaints. 	 4.1. Monitor the use of systems and processes for addressing concerns and complaints. 4.2. Evaluate the effectiveness of systems and processes for addressing concerns and complaints. 4.3. Involve others in the review of procedures and practices for addressing concerns and complaints. 4.4. Show how own management practice has provided a culture where the organisation can learn from concerns and complaints. 4.5. Demonstrate how recommendations from concern and complaint investigations have been used to improve the quality of service. 	



Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Appraise Staff Performance
Level	Five
Credit Value	4
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	32
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF116
Unit Reference No	K/618/5478
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the I and skills required to effectively appraise staff perf	
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria
 Understand the policies and working models which underpin the appraisal of staff performance. 	 1.1. Explain policies and agreed ways of working for appraisals and how they are used to inform each of the following: achievement of objectives overall performance future objectives 1.2. Research and evaluate two models of staff appraisal, exploring their potential effectiveness and application in the work setting. 1.3. Explain the differences between appraisal and disciplinary processes. 1.4. Explain how to ensure power imbalances are not part of the appraisal processes.
2. Be able to facilitate preparation for appraisals.	 2.1. Confirm with appraisee the objectives against which performance will be appraised. 2.2. Identify with the appraisee the actions they need to take to prepare for their appraisal. 2.3. Evaluate evidence gathered from a range of sources towards achievement of objectives. 2.4. Prepare paperwork for appraisal in line with work setting requirements.
 Be able to support appraisee to participate in appraisal meetings. 	 3.1. Demonstrate how to prepare the environment for the appraisal meeting. 3.2. Support the appraisee to engage in an evaluation of their performance over the past year to include: i) areas of practice which have met or exceeded standards ii) areas for development 3.3. Provide feedback to appraisee on their
 Be able to evaluate own practice during the 	 performance over the past year to include: i) areas of practice which have met or exceeded standards ii) areas for development 3.4. Identify and agree with appraisee work objectives for forthcoming year. 3.5. Identify and agree with appraisee professional development plan for forthcoming year. 3.6. Record the appraisal in line with work setting requirements. 4.1. Evaluate with appraisee their experience of
appraisal process.	4.2. Reflect on own practice in managing the appraisal process.



Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Lead and Manage a Team	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	6	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	40	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF117	
Unit Reference No	M/618/5479	
	learner to understand and develop the knowledge	
and skills required to effectively lead and manage	e a team.	
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
1. Understand the features of effective team	1.1. Explain the features of effective team	
performance.	performance.	
performance.	1.2. Identify the challenges experienced by:	
	i) developing teams	
	ii) established teams	
	1.3. Explain how the identified challenges to	
	effective team performance can be	
	overcome.	
	1.4. Compare methods of addressing conflict	
	within a team.	
	1.5. Identify four different management styles	
	and analyse how they may influence team performance.	
	1.6. Analyse methods of developing and	
	maintaining the following within a team:	
	i) trust	
	ii) accountability	
2. Be able to support a positive culture within	2.1. Identify the components of a positive	
the team.	culture within a team.	
	2.2. Demonstrate how own practice supports a	
	positive culture in the team.	
	2.3. Use systems and processes to support a	
	positive culture in the team.	
	2.4. Encourage creative and innovative ways of	
3. Be able to support a shared team vision.	working within the team.	
3. Be able to support a shared team vision.	3.1. Identify the factors that influence the vision and strategic direction of the team.	
	3.2. Communicate the vision and strategic	
	direction to own team members.	
	3.3. Support the team to promote a shared	
	vision when working with others.	
	3.4. Evaluate how the vision and strategic	
	direction of the organisation influences	
	team practice.	
	3.5. Evaluate how the needs and feedback from	
	services users can influence the vision and	
A De able te develop - riter with to are	strategic direction of the organisation.	
4. Be able to develop a plan with team	4.1. Identify team objectives.	
members to meet agreed objectives.	4.2. Analyse how the skills, interests, knowledge and expertise within the team	
	can meet agreed objectives.	
	4.3. Facilitate team members to actively	
	participate in the planning process.	
	4.4. Encourage the sharing of skills and	
	knowledge between team members.	
	4.5. Agree roles, responsibilities and personal	
	objectives with team members.	
	4.6. Use a solution-focused approach to support	
	team members to address identified	
	challenges.	



5.	Be able to manage team performance.	 5.1. Monitor and evaluate progress towards agreed objectives. 5.2. Provide feedback on performance to the team as a whole and to individual team members. 5.3. Provide recognition when individual and team objectives have been achieved. 5.4. Explain how team members are managed when performance does not meet requirements.
_		

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Understand Professional Leadership and Management		
Level	Five		
Credit Value	3		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	20		
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF118		
Unit Reference No	H/618/5480		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the I and skills required to improve practice through the leadership in adult social care.	earner to understand and develop the knowledge use of the theories of management and		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria		
 Understand theories of leadership and management. Understand the skills and values of professional leadership and management in adult social care 	 1.1. Review two theories and two models of leadership and management. 1.2. Explain the interdependencies between leadership and management. 1.3. Analyse the potential conflicts between the application of leadership and management. 1.4. Explain how such conflicts can be addressed. 2.1. Analyse the skills required in adult social care to be: i) an effective leader ii) an effective manager 2.2. Explain why both sets of skills are necessary in adult social care. 2.3. Analyse how leadership influences the values of an organisation. 		
 Understand the strategy and policy direction that impacts leadership and management in adult social care. 	 3.1. Identify key legislative and policy developments which have impacted adult social care services. 3.2. Analyse two emerging themes which may impact service delivery in adult social care. 3.3. Analyse how regulatory frameworks influence the leadership and management of adult social care. 		
Assessment Guidance			
The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment			

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log



Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Assess the Individual in Group Living
Level	Five
Credit Value	<u>5</u> 39
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF120
Unit Reference No	M/618/5482
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the leand skills required to provide individuals with the opeffectively managing group living.	pportunities to achieve positive outcomes by
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria
 Be able to develop the physical group living environment to promote positive outcomes for individuals. 	 1.1. Review two current theoretical approaches to group living provision for adults. 1.2. Evaluate the impact of legal and regulatory requirements on the physical group living environment. 1.3. Review the balance between maintaining an environment that is safe and secure while promoting freedom and choice. 1.4. Explain how the physical environment can promote well-being. 1.5. Justify proposals for providing and maintaining high quality decorations and furnishings for group living. 1.6. Develop an inclusive approach to decision making about the physical environment.
 Be able to lead the planning, implementation and review of daily living activities 	 2.1. Evaluate the impact of legislation and regulation on daily living activities. 2.2. Support others to plan and implement daily living activities that meet individual needs and preferences. 2.3. Develop systems to ensure individuals are central to decisions about their daily living activities. 2.4. Oversee the review of daily living activities.
3. Be able to promote positive outcomes in a	3.1 Evaluate how group living can promote
group living environment.	 3.1 Evaluate now group inving can promote positive outcomes for individuals. 3.2 Review the ways in which group activities may be used to promote the achievement of individual positive outcomes. 3.3 Ensure that individuals are supported to maintain and develop relationships. 3.4 Demonstrate effective approaches to resolving any conflicts and tensions in group living.



4.	Be able to manage a positive group living environment.	4.1.	Evaluate the effects of the working schedules and patterns on a group living environment.
		4.2.	Recommend changes to working schedules and patterns as a result of evaluation.
		4.3.	Develop a workforce development plan for the group living environment.
		4.4.	Support staff to recognise professional boundaries whilst developing and maintaining positive relationships with individuals.
		4.5.	Use appropriate methods to raise staff awareness of the group dynamics in a group living environment.
		4.6.	Review the effectiveness of approaches to resource management in maintaining a positive group living environment.

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Optional Units

Title		Assess the Individual		
Lev		Five		
	dit Value	6		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)		42		
001	N NI Unit Code	CBF119		
Unit	Reference No	K/618/5481		
and	<i>purpose and aim(s):</i> This unit will enable the I skills required to use different forms of assess king.	earner to understand and develop the knowledge ment of the individual in the context of partnership		
Lea	rning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria		
1.	Understand the assessment process. Be able to lead and contribute to	 1.1. Compare and contrast the range and purpose of different forms of assessment used in adult social care. 1.2. Explain how partnership working can positively support the assessment process. 		
2.	assessments.	 2.1. Initiate early assessment of the individual. 2.2. Support the active participation of the individual in shaping the assessment process. 2.3. Undertake assessments within the boundaries of own role. 2.4. Make recommendations to support referral processes. 		
3.	Be able to manage the outcomes of assessment.	 3.1. Develop a plan of care or support in collaboration with the individual and others which meets the identified needs of the individual. 3.2. Implement interventions and referrals which will contribute to positive outcomes for the individual. 		
4.	Be able to promote others' understanding of the role of assessment.	 4.1. Develop others' understanding of the importance and functions of chosen assessment tool(s). 4.2. Develop others' understanding that assessment may have both positive and negative impacts on the individual and their family. 4.3. Develop others' understanding of the importance and nature of their contributions to the assessment process. 		
5.	Review and evaluate the effectiveness of the assessment process.	 5.1. Review the assessment process based on feedback form the individual and others. 5.2. Evaluate the outcomes of the review. 5.3. Develop an action plan to address the findings and to improve the assessment process. 		



Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Recruitment and Selection within Health and		and Selection within Health and
	Social Care		
Level Credit Value		Five 3	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)		21	
OCN NI Unit Code		CBF121	
Unit Reference No		T/618/5483	
	it will enable the I		erstand and develop the knowledge
and skills required to recruit and			
Learning Outcomes		Assessment Criteria	
 Understand the recruitment processes in health and soc 		selectio setting: a) leg b) reg c) pro d) agu 1.2. Summa necess relation 1.3. Analyse inquirie new po	the impact of the following on an and recruitment processes in own islative requirements ulatory requirements of essional codes reed ways of working arise circumstances when it may be ary to seek specialist expertise in to recruitment and selection. how two serious case reviews or s have contributed to improved or licies and procedures within nent which safeguard adults who isk.
 Be able to contribute to the recruitment process in health and social care settings. 		 2.1. Review job descriptions and personal and professional specifications in order to meet work setting objectives. 2.2. Work with others to establish the criteria and methods that will be used in the recruitment and selection process. 2.3. Work with individuals as required in the recruitment process. 	
 Be able to participate in the selection process in health and social care settings. 		and sel 3.2. Feedba	reed methods and criteria to assess ect candidates. ick on the selection process ng to the policies and procedures of tting.
 Be able to evaluate the recruitment and selection processes in health and social care settings. 		4.1. Evaluat method identify	e the recruitment and selection s and criteria used in own setting ing possible recommendations for f improvement.
Assessment Guidance			
The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered.			
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of de containing work to be assessed a to meet required outcomes OR	undertaken as evidence	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion



	A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Facilitate the Development of Effective Group Practice in Health and Social Care	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	6	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	42	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF122	
Unit Reference No	A/618/5484	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the leand skills required to effectively facilitate groups, s and enable groups to deal with conflicts.		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand facilitation styles and their influence on how groups develop and function in health and social care settings. 	 Analyse the impact of two theories or models on group work practice. Summarise the actions to be taken to form and maintain a cohesive and effective group. Summarise how different facilitation styles may influence the following on groups: a) dynamics b) lifecycle c) outcomes d) development of roles 	
 Be able to create an environment and utilise 	 1.4. Explain the importance of having a clear group purpose, function and desired outcomes. 1.5. Analyse the importance of participant engagement in achieving group outcomes 	
 Be able to create an environment and utilise methods that facilitates effective groups in health and social care settings. 	 2.1. Summarise methods that may be utilised in order to facilitate groups. 2.2. Prepare an environment that is conducive to the functioning of a group. 2.3. Work with a group to negotiate and agree acceptable group and individual behaviour and conduct. 2.4. Work with a group to negotiate and agree tasks, desired outcomes and ways of working. 	
 Be able to facilitate a group in health and social care settings. 	 3.1. Summarise three methods to accommodate different learning styles within a group. 3.2. Facilitate a group session where participants are engaged and understand their roles and responsibilities within the group. 3.3. Intervene effectively and appropriately in a group session to improve the learning process. 	
 Be able to enhance learning through the constructive use of power, authority and influence in group work in health and social care settings. 	 4.1. Demonstrate inclusive practice when facilitating groups. 4.2. Explain how to support consensus and manage conflict within a group. 4.3. Explain how to challenge excluding or discriminatory behaviour. 4.4. Demonstrate how to manage diverse group behaviours. 4.5. Summarise when it is appropriate to refer issues and areas of concern. 	



5.	Be able to monitor and review the work of a group in health and social care settings.	 5.1. Work with a group to agree monitoring an review processes. 5.2. Implement systems and processes to monitor and review the progress of a group in relation to identified outcomes. 5.4. Evaluate own strengths and areas for development in own practice of facilitating groups. 	ıp.
As	sessment Guidance		

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Facilitate Coaching and Mentoring of Practitioners in Health and Social Care	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	6	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	42	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF123	
Unit Reference No	F/618/5485	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the lo		
and skills required to support and evaluate the imp health and social care.		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand coaching and mentoring in health and social care settings. 	 Summarise the differences between coaching and mentoring. Summarise circumstances when coaching would be an appropriate method of supporting learning at work. Summarise circumstances when mentoring would be an appropriate method of supporting learning at work. Explain how coaching and mentoring complement other methods of supporting learning. Analyse how coaching and mentoring at work can promote the business objectives of a work setting. Evaluate the management implications of supporting coaching and mentoring in a work setting. Explain how coaching and mentoring in a work setting. Explain how coaching and mentoring in a work setting. Explain the importance of meeting the 	
 Be able to promote coaching and mentoring of practitioners in health and social care settings. 	 learning needs of coaches and mentors. 2.1. Demonstrate how to encourage practitioner participation through the promotion of coaching and mentoring in a work setting. 2.2. Support practitioners to identify learning needs where it would be appropriate to use coaching and mentoring where applicable. 2.3. Explain the different types of information, advice and guidance that can support learning in a work setting. 2.4. Demonstrate a solution-focused approach to promoting coaching and mentoring in a work setting. 	
 Be able to identify and plan for the coaching and mentoring needs of practitioners in health and social care settings. 	3.1. Use different information sources to determine the coaching and mentoring needs of practitioners in a work setting.3.2. Plan coaching and mentoring activities.	



4.	Be able to support and implement coaching and mentoring activities in health and social care settings.	 4.1. Support and implement coaching and mentoring activities in accordance with agreed plan to include: a) selection of appropriate coach or mentor b) meeting the support needs of those working with peers c) evaluation of coaching and mentoring against plan
5.	Be able to review the outcomes of coaching and mentoring in health and social care settings.	 5.1. Review how coaching and mentoring in a work setting has supported business objectives. 5.2. Evaluate the potential impacts of coaching and mentoring on service provision within health and social care settings. 5.3. Evaluate how to support the future development of coaching and mentoring in a work setting.

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Manage Induction in Health and Social Care		
Level	Five		
Credit Value	3		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	21		
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF124		
Unit Reference No	J/618/5486		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the le and skills required to manage staff induction proce			
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria		
 Understand the purpose of staff induction for health and social care settings. 	 1.1. Explain why a planned and structured staff induction process is important for the following: a) practitioners b) individuals c) organisations 1.2. Summarise information and support materials available to promote effective induction. 1.3. Explain the link between induction processes, qualifications and progression routes within health and social care. 1.4. Analyse the role of the induction process in supporting others to understand the values, principles and agreed ways of working within a work setting. 1.5. Explain the role of the induction process in the safeguarding of individuals and others within a work setting. 		
 Be able to develop and manage the induction process in health, social care work settings. 	 2.1. Summarise factors that may influence the induction process for practitioners. 2.2. Develop an induction programme in agreement with others. 2.3. Manage the induction process for practitioners effectively. 		
 Be able to support the implementation of induction processes in health, social care work settings. 	 3.1. Summarise at least three different methods that can be used to support the induction process for practitioners. 3.2. Support others to understand their roles in the induction of practitioners. 3.3. Evaluate the effectiveness of the induction process using feedback from others. 3.4. Evaluate the effectiveness of the induction process using feedback from practitioner 		
 Be able to provide feedback and plan practitioner personal development as part of the induction process 	 4.1. Provide feedback to practitioners on achievement of induction requirements. 4.2. Support personal development planning for a practitioner on completion of induction. 		
 Be able to evaluate the induction process in health and social care settings. 	 5.1. Explain the importance of continuous organisational improvement in the provision of induction. 5.2. Evaluate the effectiveness of the induction process using feedback from others identifying possible areas for improvement. 5.3. Evaluate the effectiveness of the induction process using feedback from practitioner identifying possible areas for improvement. 		



- Be able to implement improvements to the induction process in health and social care settings.
- 6.1. Work with others to identify possible improvements within the induction process.6.2. Work with others to implement appropriate changes to enable improvements identified

in AC 6.1.

Assessment Guidance

Assessment Method Definition		Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Facilitate Change in Health and Social Care		
Level	Five		
Credit Value	6		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	42		
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF125		
Unit Reference No	L/618/5487		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the I facilitate effective and lasting organisational change			
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria		
 Understand the principles of change management in health and social care settings. 	 Analyse the main factors that drive organisational change. Summarise two underpinning theories of change management. Describe effective approaches, tools and techniques that support the change process. Explain the importance of effective change management in order to maintain a quality service provision. 		
2. Be able to facilitate a shared understanding of the need for change in health and social care settings.	 2.1. Summarise two methods to promote the benefits of change to each of the following: a) staff b) service users 2.2. Analyse three challenges that may arise during the process of change. 2.3. Facilitate others to express their views about proposed changes. 		
 Be able to develop an approved change management plan in health and social care settings. 	 3.1. Analyse the impact of a proposed change to a given service provision. 3.2. Produce a change management plan that addresses the impact identified in AC 3.1. including plan outcomes and performance criteria. 3.3. Identify and obtain approvals if required for the change management plan. 		
 Be able to gain support for a proposed change in health and social care settings. 	 4.1. Demonstrate how to be a positive role model when introducing change. 4.2. Summarise two strategies that address resistance to change. 4.3. Implement a communication strategy to support others to understand a proposed change. 		
 Be able to implement approved change management plans in health and social care settings. 	 5.1. Agree roles and responsibilities for implementing change management plan. 5.2. Support others to carry out their agreed roles in a change management plan. 5.3. Explain why it is important to adapt the change management plan to address issues as they arise. 5.4. Establish strategies for ensuring that the quality of service for individuals is maintained during a period of change. 		



6. Be able to evaluate the change management process in health and social care settings.
6.1. Negotiate with others to gain agreement on systems to monitor the effectiveness of the change management plan developed in AC 3.2.
6.2. Work with others to review the change against the management plan outcomes and performance criteria identified in

AC 3.2. and impact on individuals.

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content	
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion	
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log	
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary	
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests	



Title	Manage an Inter-Professional Team in Health and Social Care	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	6	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	42	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF126	
Unit Reference No	R/618/5488	
<i>Unit purpose and aim(s):</i> This unit will enable the		
required to effectively manage inter-professional t practice in health and social care.		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand the principles of inter- professional working within health and social care settings. 	 1.1. Analyse how inter-professional working promotes positive outcomes for individuals. 1.2. Explain the complexities of working in interprofessional teams. 1.3. Explain how the principles of interprofessional teamwork is influenced by each of the following: a) legislative frameworks b) regulation c) government initiatives d) professional codes of practice or professional standards 	
2. Be able to manage service objectives through the inter-professional team in health and social care settings.	 e) service objectives 2.1. Work with others to identify how interprofessional team objectives contribute to service objectives. 2.2. Develop a plan to meet and manage service objectives and allocate roles and responsibilities accordingly. 	
 Be able to promote inter-professional team working in health and social care settings. 	 3.1. Develop and establish governance arrangements within inter-professional working arrangements to include: a) accountability b) lines of communication c) professional supervision d) continuing professional development 3.2. Develop and establish protocols within inter-professional working arrangements to include: a) confidentiality and information sharing b) record keeping resources c) concerns and complaints 3.3. Summarise support available to enhance inter-professional working. 3.4. Support others to understand different roles within an inter-professional team. 3.5. Facilitate communication to promote effective team working and resolve possible conflict within an inter-professional team. 	
 Be able to manage processes for inter- professional work with individuals in health and social care settings. 	 4.1. Explain why it is important to ensure that plans for individuals are based on a formal assessment. 4.2. Work with an inter-professional team to identify lead practitioners for the implementation of individuals' plans. 	



 Be able to evaluate the effectiveness of inter-professional team work in health and social care settings. 		involved process relevant 4.4. Develop individu 5.1. Work w effective against 5.2. Summa others t a) are b) are 5.3. Work w	oles and responsibilities of all those d in implementing plans and ses for effectiveness exchange of t information . o processes for the review of als' plans. ith others to monitor the eness of the inter-professional team service objectives. rise why it is important to work with o identify: as of best practice as for improvement ith others to develop an action plan ove inter-professional team work.
Assessment Guidance			
The following assessment metho criteria are fully covered.	od/s may be used	to ensure all le	earning outcomes and assessment
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work		Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Manage Finances in Health and Social Care	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	4	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	28	
OCN NI Unit Code Unit Reference No	CBF127 Y/618/5489	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l		
protocols required to manage finance in own area		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand financial management in own work setting. 	 1.1. Explain the importance of effective financial management systems within own work setting. 1.2. Summarise relevant sources of funding that are used to develop a budget for own work setting. 1.3. Summarise the roles, responsibilities and accountability of individuals involved in financial management within own work setting. 	
 Be able to plan budget requirements for own area of responsibility. 	 2.1. Work with others to calculate the financial resources required to meet objectives within own area of responsibility. 2.2. Communicate budget requirements within remit of role and responsibility to inform overall budget plan. 2.3. Analyse the impact of an insufficient budget on the following: a) service delivery b) individuals who use the service c) staff 2.4. Explain the importance of working with others to prioritise budget allocation in own area of responsibility. 	
 Be able to manage a budget within own limits of responsibility. 	 3.1. Explain financial management systems available to monitor budget for own area of responsibility. 3.2. Agree roles and responsibilities of others in recording financial expenditure. 3.3. Calculate planned expenditure over a given financial period. 3.4. Monitor actual spend against budget. 3.5. Analyse variances and discrepancies between budget and actual expenditure. 3.6. Implement corrective action within own limits of responsibility to address any variances and discrepancies identifying when it may be appropriate to refer to others. 3.7. Revise budget to take account of variances, discrepancies and new developments. 	
 Be able to evaluate financial expenditure within own area of responsibility. 	 4.1. Evaluate causes of variances and discrepancies in budget review. 4.2. Report on findings from budget reviews including recommendations for adjustments to budget planning and management. 	



Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Developing a		nd Implementing Operational Plans	
Five			
	L/618/5490		
		rstand the knowledge and skills lans for own area of responsibility.	
	Assessment Criteria		
 Understand operational objectives within own area of responsibility and how they align to own organisational objectives. 		rise operational objectives within a of responsibility. how own operational objectives d in AC 1.1 can be aligned to ational objectives.	
 Be able to develop and implement operational plans in own area of responsibility including evaluation of associated risks. 		 2.1. Evaluate risks associated with operational plans, including contingency arrangements and support from relevant stakeholders. 2.2. Develop and implement operational plans within own area of responsibility. 	
 Be able to monitor, review and evaluate operational plans in own area of responsibility. 		and review procedures within the onal plan. e operational plans and implement essary actions.	
Assessment Guidance			
The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered.			
Definition		Possible Content	
A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion	
	 monitor and review ectives within nd how they objectives. ement ea of uation of and evaluate ea of od/s may be used befinition A collection of de containing work to be assessed a to meet required outcomes OR A collection of de containing of de containing de containing work to be assessed a to meet required outcomes 	Five 3 21 CBF128 L/618/5490 nit will enable the learner to undermonitor and review operational provident op	

	A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Lead the Management of Transitions
Five
3
21
CBF129
R/618/5491

Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the learner to understand the knowledge and skills required to lead and support workers engaging with individuals who are experiencing transition and change.

One			
Lea	arning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
1.	Understand the impact of change and transitions on the well-being of individuals.	 Explain ways in which transitions and significant life events might impact on an individual's well-being. Critically compare two theories of change and how they might inform approaches to the management of transitions. Explain the concept of resilience in relation to transitions and significant life events. Analyse factors that may impact on an individual's ability to manage transition and change. 	
2.	Be able to lead and manage provision that supports workers to manage transitions and significant life events.	 2.1. Explain how a solution focused approach can be used to support the management of transitions. 2.2. Lead and support a culture that encourages individuals to explore challenges. 2.3. Summarise the importance of and how to lead and support workers to engage with individuals and others to develop and implement plans to build on own strengths and abilities. 2.4. Support workers to identify any additional help they may require to assist individuals through transition and change. 	

Assessment Guidance

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log



Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Lead Positive Behavioural Support	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	10	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	70	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF130	
Unit Reference No	Y/618/5492	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l	earner to understand the knowledge and skills	
required to lead the promotion of positive behaviou	ur and safe responses by individuals who have	
complex needs and behaviour which severely cha	llenge services.	
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
1. Understand the theoretical background and	1.1. Summarise two theories which underpin	
current policy context of Positive	PBS.	
Behavioural Support (PBS).	1.2. Evaluate how current policy informs PBS	
	Practice.	
2. Be able to conduct a functional analysis of	2.1. Explain the importance of ensuring	
an individual requiring PBS.	functional analysis is based on formal	
	assessment.	
	2.2. Work with others to produce behavioural	
	assessment reports. 2.3. Implement indirect assessment schedules,	
	collect direct observation data and	
	triangulate and analyse data collected.	
	2.4. Develop and test a hypothesis on the	
	function of identified challenging	
	behaviours.	
3. Be able to develop and lead person-	3.1. Establish a set of primary prevention	
centred, primary prevention strategies.	interventions with others to address all fast	
	and slow behavioural triggers identified via	
	a functional analysis of challenging	
	behaviour	
	3.2. Develop a daily schedule of structured	
	activities and required support with others	
	to maximise an individual's participation.	
	3.3. Develop a detailed teaching procedure of a	
	specific skill in conjunction with others to	
	address an identified challenging behaviour.	
	3.4. Lead the implementation of agreed person-	
	centred primary prevention interventions.	
	3.5. Apply tests of social validity to all primary	
	interventions designed for an individual.	
4. Be able to develop and lead secondary	4.1. Demonstrate how to identify and define in	
prevention strategies.	conjunction with others the early warning	
,	signs of agitation particular to an individual.	
	4.2. Construct with others a set of secondary	
	prevention strategies derived from the	
	functional analysis of an individual's	
	behaviour.	
	4.3. Lead the implementation of agreed person-	
	centred secondary prevention	
	interventions.	
	4.4. Apply tests of social validity to all	
	secondary interventions designed for an	
E Do oble to evolve to the environmentations of	individual.	
5. Be able to evaluate the appropriateness of	5.1. Critically compare the use of non-aversive	
the use of reactive strategies.	and aversive reactive strategies. 5.2. Justify the use or absence of reactive	
	strategies for an individual.	



		5.3.	of an include a) imp b) inte	ne the post-incident support needs dividual in conjunction and others to the following timeframes: nediate rmediate g term
6. Be able to lead the implementation of a PBS Plan.		6.2. 6.3.	a PBS F positive contains a) prir b) sec c) rea Support PBS Pla Support underst PBS Pla Provide	others to develop knowledge, anding and skills to implement the
 Be able to manage the review of the implementation of a PBS Plan. 		 7.1. Explain how the attitudes and skills of others may impact on a PBS Plan. 7.2. Work in conjunction with others to review the plan using the PBS Plan Checklist to make amendments as required. 7.3. Develop and implement a Positive Monitoring Process. 7.4. Develop an individualised Periodic Service Review. 		
Assessment Guidance				
The following assessment methor criteria are fully covered.	od/s may be used	to ens	ure all le	arning outcomes and assessment
Assessment Method	Definition			Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skillsLear Pee Rec Rec OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		taken Jence ents nows on	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	a skill/situation selected by Learr		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log	



Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Undertake a Research Project within Health and Social Care Services	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	10	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	70	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF131	
Unit Reference No	D/618/5493	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l		
processes required to undertake a research project		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Be able to identify a research topic within health and social care services and develop a preliminary plan. 	 1.1. Investigate and identify an appropriate research topic within health and social care services. 1.2. Develop a preliminary plan which takes account of: a) the aims and objectives of the research project b) how to gain the necessary authorisation and permissions c) ethical considerations 	
 Understand research methodologies and the importance and use of valid and reliable data. 	 2.1. Critically compare two different types of research methodologies. 2.2. Evaluate different methods and tools used to collect and analyse data . 2.3. Explain the importance of validity and reliability of data used within research. 	
 Be able to plan and carry out a research project within health and social care services. 	 3.1. Investigate and identify sources of support which will enhance research. 3.2. Obtain all necessary authorisation and permissions. 3.3. Develop a detailed research project plan. 3.4. Carry out a research project in line with plan identified in AC 3.3 to include: a) selection and use of research methodologies b) literature review c) research questions to be addressed d) recording and collating of data 	
 Be able to analyse research findings to inform project conclusions, recommendations and application. 	 4.1. Use appropriate data analysis methods to inform findings of research project carried out in AC 3.4 to include: a) development of conclusions b) reflection in relation to literature review c) project recommendations and application within practice 	



Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Lead Active Support Services Leadership	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	5	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	35	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF132	
Unit Reference No	H/618/5494	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l	earner to understand the knowledge and skills to	
effectively lead active support services for those w	ho manage others to deliver direct support and	
assistance to individuals.		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand the active support model and its impact on individuals. 	 1.1. Explain what is meant by the active support model. 1.2. Evaluate how person-centred values and aims are addressed using the principles of the active support model for individuals 1.3. Summarise possible practical changes within a work setting which may improve individuals' independence, informed choice and quality of life and how to lead and 	
2. Be able to use practice leadership to	2.1. Explain the principles underpinning practice	
promote positive interaction.	leadership.	
	2.2. Explain how others are supported to understand positive interaction.	
	 Demonstrate how others are supported to develop skills to interact positively with individuals. 	
	2.4. Demonstrate how others are supervised and provide constructive feedback to	
	others on their positive interaction with individuals.	
3. Be able to use practice leadership in supporting others to develop and implement	3.1. Summarise how others are supported to develop daily plans to promote	
person-centred daily plans to promote participation.	participation. 3.2. Demonstrate how others are supported to	
	organise and deliver assistance to meet individuals' need and preferences.	
	3.3. Support others to identify and take remedial action to ensure a valued range of activities for individuals are available throughout the day, avoiding lengthy periods of disengagement.	
4. Be able to use practice leadership in		
 Be able to use practice leadership in supporting others to maintain and enhance individuals' quality of life. 	review and revise the quality of support provided to individuals.4.2. Support others to evaluate the extent to which individuals' participation over time represents the balance of activity	
	 associated with a valued lifestyle. 4.3. Support others to improve the quality of an individual's participation, addressing the range, frequency and duration of activities, and the individual's skills, personal preferences and self and social image. 	



Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title		Active Supp	ort: Lead Interactive Training	
Level		Five		
Credit Value		4		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)		28		
OCN NI Unit Code		CBF133		
Unit Reference No			K/618/5495	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This un				
		staff and volu	nteers who provide direct support	
and targeted assistance to indivi	duals.			
Learning Outcomes		Assessment Criteria		
1. Understand the theoretical background to			what is meant by person-centred	
person-centred interactive tr	aining.		tive training.	
			arise the key factors that make g effective in improving others	
			nance and the service outcomes.	
			how the three-stage training model	
			used in interactive training.	
		1.4. Summa	arise the theory of positive	
		interac		
		interac	n the process of person-centred tive training.	
2. Be able to plan person-centre			n conjunction with others in	
training sessions to enhance	e whole team		ping the training plan, to ensure the	
performance.			of individuals are met. p a timetable of scheduled in situ	
			g sessions for others working directly	
			dividuals.	
			n to others the preparation required	
			person-centred interactive training.	
3. Be able to lead person-cent	red interactive	3.1. Summarise the aims and process of		
training sessions.			-centred interactive training sessions	
			ose to be trained.	
		3.2. Assess the performance of staff through direct observation using a structured and		
		direct observation using a structured and standardised format.		
		3.3. Demonstrate the skills required and		
		process to be used during direct		
		observation of staff.		
4. Be able to provide support to	o improve the		rt the improvement of performance of	
performance of others.		others through constructive feedback		
		includir		
		,	structured and standardised format	
			monstrating the required skills and lues which promotes best practice	
			strate how to evaluate when others	
			chieved a satisfactory level of	
		perforn	•	
Assessment Guidance				
The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered.				
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content	
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of de	ocuments	Learner notes/written work	
containing work u to be assessed a			Learner log/diary	
			Peer notes	
to meet required		skills	Record of observation	
outcomes Record of discussion		Record of discussion		

OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) Qualification No. 603/6824/X Updated: 18 August 2023 v1.1



	OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Promote Access to Health Care for Individuals with Learning Disabilities		
Level	Five		
Credit Value	6		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	42		
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF134		
Unit Reference No	M/618/5496		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the learner to understand the knowledge and skills required to lead, supervise and influence others to support individuals with learning disabilities to access and meet their health care needs.			
Learning Outcomes Assessment Criteria			
 Understand issues relating to the access of health care services for individuals with learning disabilities. 	 Summarise the rights-based approach to accessing health care services. Summarise inequalities in accessing health care services for different sections of the population. Analyse how at least one investigation, inquiry or report has demonstrated the need for improved access and services for individuals with learning disabilities. Summarise the impact of legislation, policy and guidance underpinning the need for health care services to enable access to individuals with a learning disability. Analyse how legislation, policy and guidance relating to capacity and consent should inform working with individuals considering and receiving treatment. 		
2. Understand the impact of health care and its provision on individuals with learning disabilities.	 2.1. Analyse trends of the health care needs among individuals with learning disabilities. 2.2. Explain systematic approaches that may support better health and health care for individuals with a learning disability. 2.3. Summarise the difficulties in diagnosing particular health conditions in individuals with a learning disability. 		
 Understand good practice in supporting people with a learning disability to access health care services. 	 3.1. Analyse the effectiveness of existing communication systems and practices in supporting individuals to meet their health care needs. 3.2. Summarise at least three different ways of working in partnership with persons or organisations in order to support the health care needs of individuals. 3.3. Explain how to promote access to health care through the use of reasonable adjustments. 3.4. Analyse the rights of others significant to the individual to be involved in planning health care services. 		
 Understand how to lead and support others to develop, implement, monitor and review plans for health care. 	 4.1. Explain how to champion a person-centred focus to the health care planning process. 4.2. Summarise factors to consider when and leading and supporting others to develop and implement plans for health care. 4.3. Explain how to support others to monitor and review plans for health care. 		



	 4.4. Explain how to challenge health care providers and services when required to advocate with or on behalf of individuals. 4.5. Explain how to support others to raise concerns and challenge health care services.
 Be able to develop a person-centred strategy and systems to support others to meet the health care needs of individuals with a learning disability. 	 5.1. Develop a person-centred strategy to underpin work with an Individual with a learning disability to identify and meet their health care needs. 5.2. Develop systems to support others to work across a range of healthcare services to meet the health needs of individuals with a learning disability. 5.3. Work with others to ensure that systems meet the health care needs of individuals with a learning disability. 5.4. Evaluate the impact of systems in meeting the health care needs of individuals with a learning disability.
 Be able to promote good practice to others in their support of individuals with learning disabilities to access healthcare. 	 6.1. Explain the importance of showing leadership in the promotion of promotion of good practice in the support of individuals with learning disabilities to access healthcare. 6.2. Demonstrate how to promote the effective use of communication methods to others to enable individuals to understand their healthcare needs and available options. 6.3. Demonstrate how to promote partnership working to meet the health care needs of individuals with learning disabilities. 6.4. Demonstrate how to promote awareness of the use of reasonable adjustments to enable individuals with learning disabilities. 6.5. Work to ensure the appropriate involvement of others significant to the individual in planning and delivering health care.
Assessment Guidance	

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion



Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Cumporting Individuals with Autistic Creatives			
Title	Supporting Individuals with Autistic Spectrum Conditions			
Level	Five			
Credit Value	5			
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	35			
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF135			
Unit Reference No	T/618/5497			
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the learner to understand the knowledge and skill needed to effectively manage and support others to provide quality outcomes for individuals wit Autistic Spectrum Conditions (ASC).				
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria			
 Understand how the different and evolving theories about autism reflect the complexity of ASC. 	 Summarise the defining features of ASC and the impact on service provision. Evaluate the shift from the categorical view to the spectrum view of autism, with reference to different conditions on the autistic spectrum. Summarise the implications for practice of controversies concerning the search for cures and interventions for ASC. Summarise historical and current perspectives on the causes of autism. Explain the importance of a person-centred approach which focuses on the individual not the diagnosis. Analyse how stereotypical views and prejudices of others might impact on the lives of individuals with ASC. 			
 Understand the implications of the legal and policy framework underpinning the support of individuals with ASC. 	 2.1. Explain the key features of legislation, national and local policies and guidance and how they support and impact on individuals with ASC. 2.2. Explain the applicability of legislation, policies and guidance to people, services or situations impacted by ASC. 2.3. Explain the influence of autism advocacy groups in highlighting shortcomings in legislation, policy and guidance and in advocating for change. 			
 Be able to promote good practice in the support of individuals with ASC. 	 3.1. Summarise why it is important that workers apply different approaches, interventions and strategies according to the individual's needs and wishes identified in their personcentred support plan. 3.2. Develop practice guidance to maximise consistency and stability in the environment for the individual. 3.3. Work to ensure the use of structured activities to optimise individuals' learning. 3.4. Demonstrate ways of supporting others to minimise the vulnerability of individuals with ASC. 3.5. Implement strategies which support others to apply, monitor and review positive behavioural support with individuals. 3.6. Support others to work in partnership with parents and where applicable other informal carers or support networks. 			



		to e	ensur	e working practices and strategies e good practice making endations if required.
4. Be able to develop, promote and support positive communication strategies to others for individuals with ASC.		4.1. An link cor 4.2. De und cor 4.3. De cor liai: a) b) c) 4.4. Su and wh	alyse < betw mmur velop dersta mmur mons mmur son w fam care rele pport d aug	the implications for practice of the veen behaviour and nication. • strategies to support others to and the link between behaviour and nication. • strate how to maximise effective nication for the individual through vith the following: ily ers – if applicable vant professionals others to implement alternative mented communication systems nable individuals to communicate
strategies to support individ manage their sensory expe	 Be able to develop and implement strategies to support individuals with ASC to manage their sensory experiences. 		 5.1. Summarise the main types of sensory and perceptual difficulties that many individuals with ASC experience. 5.2. Develop a sensory management strategy in conjunction with appropriate professional support and partnership working. 5.3. Implement a sensory management strategy to meet the needs of individuals who have problems with sensory processing. 5.4. Create environments which prevent sensory overload or increase sensory stimulation, depending on the needs of the individual. 	
Assessment Guidance	od/s may be used	to ensure	all lea	arning outcomes and assessment
criteria are fully covered.				
Assessment Method	Definition			Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		en ce rs	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge		у	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log



Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Sensory Loss Awareness		
Level	Five		
Credit Value	3		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	21		
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF136		
Unit Reference No	A/618/5498		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l required to support workers to devise, implement a sensory loss in the context of an individual's life.			
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria		
 Understand how to raise awareness of sensory loss. 	1.1. Research methods for raising awareness of sensory loss and how different agencies can support this.		
2. Be able to raise awareness of sensory loss.	 2.1. Select and agree actions with the individual and others to promote awareness of sensory loss across the following: a) communities b) organisations c) within the individual's life 2.2. Support others to carry out the agreed actions as identified in AC 2.1 		
 Be able to review actions to promote awareness of sensory loss. 	 3.1. Review the outcomes of actions developed in AC 2.2 in relation to the following: a) individuals with sensory loss b) own work c) partnership working d) agreed ways of working e) awareness raising 3.2. Provide feedback to others on the effectiveness of an awareness raising activity. 		
Assessment Guidance			
The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered			

criteria are fully covered.

	1	I
Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log



Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



		1		
Title	Support the Use of Assistive Technology in Health and Social Care			
Level	Five			
Credit Value	4			
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)		28		
OCN NI Unit Code		CBF137		
Unit Reference No		K/618/5500		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This ur	nit will enable the l	earner to unde	rstand, plan, provide and review	
assistive technologies in order to	best support the	individual in he	ealth and social care settings.	
Learning Outcomes		Assessment	t Criteria	
 Be able to research and eva technologies. 	aluate assistive	types, a assistiv	ch and develop a report on the wailability and the impact of e technologies on individuals within ea of responsibility.	
2. Be able to facilitate the use technologies by the individu		solution	how assistive technologies is can be adapted according to	
		2.2. Summa	nd context. rise the potential risks associated sistive technology solutions.	
		2.3. Summa	rise assessment and referral ses which are used to secure	
			e technology.	
			strate how to support the individual	
			and use appropriate assistive	
2. De able te sume est atheans te	f 1114 - 4 - 4		technology.	
 Be able to support others to use of assistive technology. 	upport others to facilitate the ive technology.		3.1. Support others to facilitate the use of assistive technology by providing information and guidance.	
4. Be able to review the provis	ion of assistive	4.1. Review the assessment and referral		
technology.		processes used to secure assistive		
			technology. 4.2. Review the outcomes of assistive	
		4.2. Review the outcomes of assistive technology support to individuals against		
		identified needs.		
Assessment Guidance				
	1/ 1 1		· · · · · ·	
criteria are fully covered.	od/s may be used	to ensure all le	arning outcomes and assessment	
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content	
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of de	ocuments	Learner notes/written work	
	containing work		Learner log/diary	
	to be assessed as evidence		Peer notes	
	to meet required skills		Record of observation	
	outcomes OR		Record of discussion	
	A collection of documents			
	containing work			
	the learner's pro	gression		
	through the course			
Practical			Record of observation	
demonstration/assignment	a skill/situation s		Learner notes/written work	
	the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise		Learner log	
	and apply skills and			
	knowledge			



Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



1				
Title		<u> </u>	Iodels of Disability	
Level Credit Value		Five		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	5 35			
OCN NI Unit Code		CBF138		
Unit Reference No		F/618/5504		
	nit will enable the l		rstand models of disability and how	
they impact on individuals and o				
Learning Outcomes			Assessment Criteria	
1. Understand theoretical mod	els of disability.	models a) indi b) hov	y compare two different theoretical of disability taking account of: ividuals' experience v these have shaped organisational actures and outcomes	
 Be able to analyse and impl ways of working in the conte disability. 	ext of models of	 2.1. Analyse how agreed ways of working can promote particular models of disability. 2.2. Make recommendations for agreed ways of working that actively promote empowerment and participation. 2.3. Implement agreed actions based on recommendations identified in AC 2.2 in the context of own role. 		
 Be able to develop and implement activities that promote others' awareness of models of disability. 		 3.1. Develop activities that increase the awareness by others of: a) models of disability b) how they are experienced by individuals c) how they shape organisational structure and agreed ways of working. 3.2. Implement planned activities identified in AC 3.1 and evaluate the outcomes. 		
Assessment Guidance				
The following assessment methor criteria are fully covered.	od/s may be used	to ensure all le	arning outcomes and assessment	
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content	
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion	
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by Learner		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log	



Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



-				
Title		Supporting Individuals with Sensory Loss with Communication		
Level	Five			
Credit Value		5		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)		35		
OCN NI Unit Code		CBF139		
Unit Reference No		J/618/5505		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This un	it enables the lea	ner to underst	and the knowledge and skills	
	language and col	mmunication a	nd to support the use of a range of	
Learning Outcomes		Assessmen	t Criteria	
1. Understand language develo	opment.	and cor 1.2. Analyse and lan 1.3. Explain and cor	how an understanding of language mmunication can inform practice.	
 Understand factors that affe and communication of an in- sensory loss. 		congen both co 2.2. Explain deterior	re and contrast the impact of ital and acquired sensory loss on mmunication and language. the potential impacts of a rating condition on an individual's o communicate.	
3. Be able to evaluate specialis communication systems.	st	special	 Evaluate the strengths and weakness of specialist communication systems Identifying when they may be used. 	
 Be able to support an individual with communication. 		 4.1. Evaluate the suitability of a range of communication methods to meet the needs of an individual. 4.2. Demonstrate a range of suitable communication methods to an individual and others. 4.3. Adapt communication methods according to an individual's need, context and preferences. 		
5. Be able to support others to make use of		5.1. Advise others regarding specialist		
specialist communication.		communication.		
		5.2. Support others to make use of specialist communication with an individual.		
6. Be able to review communic	e to review communication work.		 6.1. Review how communication support to individuals meets identified needs in relation to each of the following: a) own work b) agreed ways of working c) partnership working 	
Assessment Guidance				
The following assessment methor criteria are fully covered.	od/s may be used	to ensure all le	earning outcomes and assessment	
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content	
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR		Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion	

OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) Qualification No. 603/6824/X Updated: 18 August 2023 v1.1



	A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Supporting Individuals with Multiple Conditions and Disabilities			
Level		Five		
Credit Value		5		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)		35		
OCN NI Unit Code		CBF140		
Unit Reference No		L/618/5506		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This un	it enables the lea	rner to underst	and the knowledge and skills	
required to review and improve s disabilities.				
Learning Outcomes		Assessment	t Criteria	
 Understand the implications conditions and disabilities fo 	or individuals. a) disability b) gender c) age d) ethnicity e) socio-economic status correlates to various conditions. 1.2. Explain how multiple conditions and disabilities can impact on the individual. 1.3. Evaluate using examples how service delivery for individuals with multiple conditions and disabilities may be modified		ability nder e nicity cio-economic status es to various conditions. how multiple conditions and ies can impact on the individual. e using examples how service for individuals with multiple	
2. Be able to support an individual with multiple conditions and disabilities.		 2.1. Work in conjunction with the individual and others to provide support. 2.2. Provide advice and expertise to support the assessment and referral of an individual with multiple conditions and disabilities. 2.3. Use referral processes to secure services for the individual. 		
 Be able to develop others to individual with multiple cond disabilities. 			 3.1. Develop strategies to improve the practice of others at both an individual and organisational level. 3.2. Demonstrate how to effectively provide advice and information to others who support individuals with multiple conditions and disabilities. 	
 Be able to review service pro- individuals with multiple con- disabilities. 		4.1. Review with mu includin a) ow b) the are 4.2. Implem	service provision for individuals Itiple conditions and disabilities g evaluation of:	
Assessment Guidance				
The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered.				
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content	
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR		Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion	



	A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Independent Mental Capacity Advocacy
	Five
Credit Value	10
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	70
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF141
Unit Reference No	R/618/5507
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit enables the lear required to provide the Independent Mental Capac Mental Capacity Act (Northern Ireland) 2016.	rner to understand the knowledge and skills city Advocate (IMCA) support as detailed within the
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria
 Understand the Mental Capacity Act (Northern Ireland) 2016. 	 Summarise the key principles of the Mental Capacity Act (Northern Ireland) 2016. Analyse the powers available within the Mental Capacity Act (Northern Ireland) 2016. Research provisions within the Mental Capacity Act (Northern Ireland) 2016. Explain who may be affected by the Mental Capacity Act (Northern Ireland) 2016 and why.
 Understand how to provide Independent Mental Capacity Advocacy. 	 2.1. Interpret the Mental Capacity (Northern Ireland) Act 2016 to identify when there is a duty and a power to instruct an IMCA. 2.2. Analyse the role and responsibilities of an
	IMCA. 2.3. Summarise the rights afforded to an IMCA
	within the Mental Capacity Act (Northern Ireland) 2016. 2.4. Prioritise own case work in line with the
	Mental Capacity Act (Northern Ireland) 2016. 2.5. Summarise potential challenges which
	IMCAs can face in practice. 2.6. Critically compare the differences between
	IMCA and general advocacy.2.7. Summarise how to assess and resolve conflicts of interest when undertaking the role of an IMCA
	role of an IMCA. 2.8. Summarise the role of commissioners. 2.9. Signpost those who qualify to other
	appropriate services.
 Be able to work with the decision maker when carrying out role as an IMCA. 	 3.1. Summarise the role of the decision maker when working with the IMCA identifying good practice in partnership working. 2.2. Summarize passible difficulties and
	3.2. Summarise possible difficulties and challenges which may be faced when the decision maker is working in partnership with the IMCA.
	 3.3. Apply processes and requirements for accepting a new referral in line with legal criteria.
	3.4. Evaluate the process used to assess capacity of an individual.
	 3.5. Explain how to respond to decision makers who do not co-operate with partnership working.
	 3.6. Explain how an IMCA can positively contribute to working in partnership with families.



4.	Understand how to challenge decisions made by the decision maker.	4.1.	Explain how to appropriately challenge decisions made by the decision maker by raising concerns during and after the decision-making process
5.	Be able to work with people who lack capacity.	5.1.	 Demonstrate how to work with people who lack capacity including: a) using effective communication methods b) using non-instructed Advocacy to identify the wishes and preferences of people receiving IMCA support c) using strategies to work with people with dementia or learning disabilities d) ascertaining the wishes and preferences of people who lack capacity
6.	Be able to work with accommodation and care review referrals.	6.2.	 Demonstrate how to work with accommodation and care review referrals to: a) identify sources of support in researching information and establishing appropriate options. b) compare types of accommodation and their suitability c) identify possible care packages to enable people to stay at home d) research sources of information to inform alternative courses of action as required Explain the potential impact that the decision for referral may have on the individual. Explain the function of a range of regulatory bodies.
7.	Be able to work with serious medical treatment referrals.	 7.2. 7.3. 7.4. 7.5. 7.6. 	Explain what is meant by serious medical treatment and the criteria by which it is determined. Summarise relevant sources of support in researching and gathering information. Explain the potential impact referral decisions may have on the individual. Research sources of information to inform alternative courses of action as required. Explain the importance of seeking a second medical opinion. Explain possible risks, benefits and ethical issues connected to medical treatments. Explain the process of medical referrals to in order access medical treatment.
8.	Be able to work with adult protection referrals.	8.2. 8.3.	Explain the different stages at which the IMCA may be instructed within adult protection procedures. Summarise using examples situations where the IMCA may represent the individual during adult protection meetings. Analyse regional adult protection procedures. Explain how the guidelines for IMCA in adult protection proceedings referrals may be applied.



9. Be able to develop an Independent Mental Capacity Advocacy report that meets statutory requirements		adult pr 8.6. Explain formula meeting 8.7. Summa when co protection 9.1. Develop a) me b) incl c) der rec 9.2. Explain IMCA re 9.3. Explain	rise possible issues that may occur ommunicating with families in adult on cases. o a written IMCA report that: ets statutory requirements ludes issues to be addressed monstrates good practice in case ording what should not be included in an
Assessment Guidance			
The following assessment methoric criteria are fully covered.	od/s may be used	to ensure all le	arning outcomes and assessment
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of d containing work to be assessed to meet required outcomes OR A collection of d containing work the learner's pro through the court	undertaken as evidence d skills ocuments that shows ogression	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work		Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Independent Adverservic Mart-111-14	
Title	Independent Advocacy in Mental Health Services	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	7	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	49	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF142	
Unit Reference No	Y/618/5508	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the I	earner to understand the knowledge and skills	
required to provide Independent Advocacy in the c		
Mental Health (Northern Ireland) Order 1986 and I	Vental Capacity Act (Northern Ireland) 2016.	
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand how mental health legislation affects individuals who qualify for Independent Advocacy services in the context of mental health 	 1.1. Explain the key principles of the following Mental Health legislation: a) Mental Health (Northern Ireland) Order 1986 b) Mental Capacity Act (Northern Ireland) 2016. 1.2. Analyse powers within the Mental Health (Northern Ireland) Order 1986 and subsequent amendments. 1.3. Explain the process of compulsion and its relationship to the Mental Health (Northern Ireland) Order 1986. 1.4. Research significant safeguards enshrined within the Mental Health (Northern Ireland) Order 1986. 	
 Be able to provide Independent Advocacy in the context of mental health. 	 Use the Mental Health (Northern Ireland) Order 1986 to identify when an individual is entitled to receive Independent Advocacy support. Analyse the roles and responsibilities of an Independent Advocate. Summarise rights afforded to an Independent Advocate within the Mental Health (Northern Ireland) Order 1986. Demonstrate how to prioritise a given case workload. Summarise potential difficulties which may be faced within Independent Advocate practice and how they may be resolved. Summarise and respond to common advocacy issues for qualifying individuals . Summarise treatment options available to an individual who is subject to compulsion under the Mental Health (Northern Ireland) Order 1986. Signpost qualifying individuals to other appropriate services recording required information. Explain how physical environments can impact on individuals. 	
3. Be able to respond to requests for Independent Advocacy support.	 impact on individuals. 3.1. Summarise those who can refer individuals to the Independent Advocacy service. 3.2. Implement and review referral processes for Independent Advocacy services. 3.3. Respond to referrals as required sign posting individuals to advocacy services as appropriate. 	

OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) Qualification No. 603/6824/X Updated: 18 August 2023 v1.1



 Be able to engage with other professionals. 		4.2. 4.3.	Indeper contact Demons role of t others. Summa negotiat professi Respon which m	strate how to effectively explain the he Independent Advocate's role to rise appropriate strategies to te effectively with other ionals. d to difficulties and challenges hay be faced in negotiating with
 Be able to respond to individuals who have diverse needs. 		 other professionals. 5.1. Explain how an individual's mental health needs may impact on daily living. 5.2. Support individuals who have mental health needs. 5.3. Use appropriate methods to communicate with individuals who have mental health needs taking into account their cultural and spiritual needs. 5.4. Explain how diversity impacts on response to individuals 5.5. Signpost appropriate specialist support services that qualifying individuals may wish to access. 5.6. Evaluate how the personal and cultural identity of an Independent Advocate may impact on the advocacy relationship. 		
 Be able to assess and address risk in the workplace. 		6.1. 6.2.	present and app	rise possible situations that may risks to the Independent Advocate propriate response. how to use supervision to address is.
Assessment Guidance				
The following assessment method/s may be used criteria are fully covered.			ure all le	arning outcomes and assessment
Assessment Method	Definition			Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		ents nows	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion

A practical demonstration of

a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to

enable learners to practise and apply skills and

knowledge

Record of observation

Learner log

Learner notes/written work

Practical

demonstration/assignment



Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Providing Independent Advocacy to Adults		
Level	Five		
Credit Value	5		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	35		
OCN NI Unit Code Unit Reference No	CBF143 D/618/5509		
<i>Unit purpose and aim(s):</i> This unit will enable the learner to understand the knowledge and skills required to provide Independent Advocacy to adults in a range of settings including care homes, hospital wards, community settings, secure settings, supported housing, prisons, day centres and police stations.			
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria		
 Be able to provide Independent Advocacy support to adults in different settings. 	 Summarise different settings and their impact on adults who may require the support of an advocate. Analyse the potential negative impact of different environments and demonstrate how they may be addressed. Promote the advocacy service in different settings. Explain the difficulties advocates may encounter in practice and demonstrate how they may be addressed. Explain the difficulties advocates may encounter in practice and demonstrate how they may be addressed. Explain why it is important to support adults to self-advocate. Apply standards for Independent Advocacy appropriate to own region. 		
 Be able to treat the individual receiving advocacy support in a way that respects their individuality. 	 2.1. Explain why it is important to identify and take into account an individual's personal values. 2.2. Use communication methods appropriate to the individual. 2.3. Address barriers that may prevent people being treated as an individual. 2.4. Apply underpinning advocacy principles of empowerment and person-centred practice to respect people as individuals. 2.5. Explain how cultural backgrounds, myths and assumptions may impact on an advocacy relationship. 2.6. Demonstrate how to appropriately end an advocacy relationship in a positive manner. 		
 Be able to assist the individual receiving advocacy support to explore choices and potential consequences. 	 3.1. Assist individuals to access and explore different sources of information on options available help the individual and to make informed choices. 3.2. Research legislation on relevant human, service and legal rights for the individual 3.3. Act on the choices and preferred options of an individual. 		
 Be able to support adults in meetings. 	 4.1. Explain the purpose and function of different meetings an individual may participate in and roles and responsibilities of people involved. 4.2. Support an individual to participate in different meetings. 		



5.	Be able to ensure appropriate safeguarding procedures at work.	5.1.	Support staff to use supervision to identify good practice and areas for improvement in safeguarding.
		5.2.	Maintain accurate supervision records .
		5.3.	Summarise adult protection procedures in own region.
		5.4.	Apply adult protection procedures to identify when it is appropriate to disclose information and breach confidentiality.
		5.5.	Summarise organisational procedures for responding to disclosures of abuse.

Assessment Guidance

The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered.

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcome OR A collection of documents containing work that shows t learner's progression through the course		Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Titl	е	Professional for Adults		Practice in Health and Social Care	
Level		Five			
Credit Value		6			
	ided Learning Hours (GLH)		42		
	N NI Unit Code		CBF144		
-	t Reference No		R/618/5510		
Un. Iea	<i>it purpose and aim(s):</i> This un der and manager within healtl	it enables the lea h and social care	rner to develoj services.	o the professional practice skills as a	
Lea	arning Outcomes		Assessmen	t Criteria	
1.	Understand theories that un within health and social care	e. within a) h b) io c) lo d) p p		identity and self esteem loss and change	
 Be able to lead the implementation of values, principles and statutory frameworks that underpin service provision in own area of work. 		 2.1. Analyse how values, principles and statutory frameworks underpin service provision in own area of work. 2.2. Implement in own setting, values and principles that underpin service provision. 2.3. Implement in own setting, statutory frameworks that underpin service provision. 			
			2.4. Support others to implement values and principles that underpin service provision.		
3. Be able to lead the use of evidence-based		3.1. Analyse how evidence-based practice can			
practice in the provision of health and social			d to inform service provision.		
	care services.			ne implementation of evidence-	
				practice in own setting. te the use of evidence-based	
			e in own setting.		
 Be able to engage others in reflective practice. 		4.1. Critically compare models of reflective practice in own setting and how they may be applied.			
			4.2. Apply models for the use of:a) reflection on practice		
				lection in practice	
				vith others to promote and engage in re that supports reflective practice.	
As	sessment Guidance				
	e following assessment metho eria are fully covered.	od/s may be used	to ensure all le	earning outcomes and assessment	
Assessment Method Definition			Possible Content		
Pol	Portfolio of evidence A collection of d containing work to be assessed a to meet required outcomes OR A collection of d containing work the learner's pro through the cour		undertaken as evidence I skills ocuments that shows gression	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion	



Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
	enable learners to practise and apply skills and	Loundridg
	knowledge	
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Supporting Adults who have Experienced Harm or Abuse	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	5	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	35	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF145	
Unit Reference No	Y/618/5511	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the I		
required to support individuals who have experient		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand own and others' roles and responsibilities when supporting individuals who have experienced harm or abuse. 	1.1. Summarise own and others' roles and responsibilities when supporting individuals who have experienced harm or abuse.	
 Be able to support individuals to disclose harm or abuse. 	 2.1. Explain the importance of establishing trusting relationships with individuals who have experienced harm or abuse. 2.2. Support an individual to disclose any harm or abuse they have experienced at their own pace and to understand who this information will be shared with and why. 2.3. Explain why it is important to respond calmly and communicate with an individual appropriately according to their level of understanding when disclosing harm or abuse. 2.4. Obtain only necessary information in order to confirm that there is an allegation. 2.5. Explain how to avoid actions or statements that could adversely affect the use of evidence in future investigations or in court. 2.6. Maintain detailed, accurate, timed, dated and signed records regarding disclosures of harm or abuse. 2.7. Summarise sources of further support in situations that are outside own expertise, experience, role and responsibility. 	
 Be able to support individuals who have experienced harm or abuse. 	 3.1. Research and access information on how to support an individual who has experienced harm or abuse. 3.2. Work in conjunction with an individual, agreed key people and others to: a) establish safeguarding interventions outcomes b) understand implications from harm and abuse 3.3. Work in conjunction with agreed key people and others to support an individual to: a) deal with distress, fear and anxieties that may have been caused by harm or abuse b) develop positive coping strategies 3.4. Obtain support where the individual's behaviour gives cause for concern. 3.5. Explain when additional support may be required when dealing with own thoughts and feelings regarding the harm or abuse experienced. 	



4. Be able to access support when dealing with own feelings when supporting individuals who have experienced harm or abuse.
4.1. Use supervision to reflect on support provided to an individual and own feelings regarding the harm or abuse experienced.
4.2. Explain when additional support may be required when dealing with own thoughts and feelings regarding the harm or abuse experienced.

Assessment Guidance

The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered.

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Leading and Managing Infection Prevention and Control within Health and Social Care	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	6	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	42	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF146	
Unit Reference No	D/618/5512	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the le		
required to effectively lead and manage infection p		
responsibility.		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand current infection prevention and control policies, procedures and practices. 	 Summarise policies for infection prevention and control in own region. Evaluate how policies, procedures and practices in own work setting meet infection prevention and control regulatory requirements. Explain own role and responsibilities in relation to infection prevention and control. 	
 Be able to lead the implementation of policies and procedures for infection prevention and control. 	 Critically compare the differences between applying infection prevention policies and procedures in an individual's own home to that of a formal health and social care setting. Explain how to apply a proportionate approach to the implementation of policies and procedures in different settings. Demonstrate the effective communication of policies and procedures for infection prevention and control to others within the work setting. Allocate the roles and responsibilities of others in order to meet infection prevention and control procedures within own work setting. Manage compliance with procedures for infection prevention and control. Explain actions to take when infection prevention and control procedures and practices are not being complied with. 	
3. Be able to manage processes and systems for the exchange of information regarding infections.	 3.1. Explain why it is important to share information with others particularly during periods of rapidly changing infection prevention and control requirements. 3.2. Demonstrate how to provide effective and accurate information to others regarding infections. 3.3. Manage processes for the exchange of information about infection between others. 3.4. Manage systems for maintaining records of suspected or diagnosed infections. 	
 Be able to lead the practice of infection prevention and control. 	 4.1. Explain why infection prevention and control practice should be included in the following: a) job descriptions b) performance management 4.2. Demonstrate how to support staff to understand their role in minimising the risk of spreading infection. 	

OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) Qualification No. 603/6824/X Updated: 18 August 2023 v1.1



			4.4. 4.5.	adequa minimis Monitor practice Demons staff on and con Manage needs for prevent a) ind	strate how to provide feedback to their practice of infection prevention
 Be able to manage risk assessment processes and reporting regarding infection prevention and control. 		5.2. 5.3.	Manage assessr infection Manage identifie in partn Manage Manage	e the implementation of risk nent processes to minimise	
 Be able to evaluate the effectiveness of policies, procedures and practices for infection prevention and control. 		6.2.	infection Explain and red setting. Evaluat prevent	e trends of reported patterns of ns in own work setting. factors that contribute to spread uction of infection in own work e the implementation of infection ion and control procedures in own tting identifying possible areas for ement.	
Assessment Guidance					
The following assessment method/s may be used criteria are fully covered.			to ens	ure all le	arning outcomes and assessment
As	sessment Method	Definition			Possible Content
Poi	rtfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression		aken lence nts nows	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion

through the course

A practical demonstration of

a skill/situation selected by

the tutor or by learners, to

enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge Record of observation

Learner log

Learner notes/written work

Practical

demonstration/assignment



Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Leading and Managing Dementia Care Services	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	6	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	42	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF147	
Unit Reference No	H/618/5513	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the required to effectively lead and manage dementia		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand current policy, practice guidance and person-centred approaches for dementia care. 	 1.1. Analyse how current policy and practice guidance underpin service provision in dementia care. 1.2. Explain why a person-centred approach is the benchmark for practice in dementia care. 	
 Be able to support others to develop an understanding of current research of the impact of dementia. 	 2.1. Support others to develop an understanding of current research regarding the following: a) causes of dementia b) impact of early onset dementia on individuals and their families 2.2. Support others to develop an understanding of the impact on the individuals with dementia and their families of: a) diagnosis b) treatment of dementia 	
 Be able to lead dementia care services that promote the well-being of individuals with dementia. 	 3.1. Lead dementia care services that support staff to: a) promote a person-centred approach and contribute to care plans b) explore the stories and histories of individuals c) evaluate how physical and social environments impact on the well-being of individuals d) influence changes to the physical environment that meet the needs of individuals e) interact with individuals 3.2. Manage the ongoing assessment of the needs of individuals with dementia using appropriate methods. 	
4. Be able to lead and support staff to establish and maintain relationships with carers of individuals with dementia and resolve possible conflicts.	 4.1. Lead and support staff to establish and maintain relationships with carers of individuals with dementia including: a) evaluation of the impact on carers b) partnership working with carers c) involving carers in assessment and care planning 4.2. Explain how to support staff to resolve possible conflicts with carers. 	



 5. Be able to support staff to deliver dementia care. 6. Be able to reflect on and improve own practice in leading the delivery of dementia care services. Assessment Guidance The following assessment method/s may be used to criteria are fully covered. 		supporti 5.2. Impleme are deliv 5.3. Provide opportu knowlec dementi 6.1. Reflect delivery 6.2. Develop leading services	on own practice in leading the of dementia care services. o plan to improve own practice in and managing dementia care s.
Assessment Method	Definition		Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course		Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work		Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Leading and Managing Practice in Supporting		
	Individuals to Take Positive Risks		
Level Credit Value	Five		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	4 28		
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF148		
Unit Reference No	K/618/5514		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l			
required to lead and manage practice which suppo			
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria		
 Understand the relationship between person-centred assessment, care planning and positive risk taking for individuals. 	 Analyse the difficulties that may arise between positive risk-taking and person- centred planning. Explain why positive risk taking should be considered within the context of a person- centred assessment. Explain how models of risk management may be used in positive risk taking for individuals. Analyse how taking positive risks may contribute to personal growth for the individual. 		
 Be able to lead and promote staff understanding of the legal and policy frameworks which underpin an individual's right to make decisions and take risks. 	 individual. 2.1. Lead and support staff to work in line with the legal and policy frameworks for decision making which underpin an individual's right to make decisions and take risks. 2.2. Lead and support staff to integrate human rights principles in supporting individuals to make decisions and take risks. 		
 Be able to lead the development of practice which includes the individual and others in positive risk assessment and planning. 	 3.1. Lead and manage practice which supports person-centred assessments rather than service-led assessments. 3.2. Develop assessment practice with staff which engages the individual and others in identifying activities to support the individual to achieve their personal goals. 3.3. Support staff to engage in inclusive assessment practice to identify hazards and risks associated with achieving personal goals. 3.4. Support practice which enables the individual and others to balance individual personal goals with health, safety and wellbeing considerations. 3.5. Lead the development of risk management strategies for engaging the individual and others to build in safeguards to mitigate against risks to the individual. 3.6. Support others to develop care plans which address positive risk-taking. 		
 Be able to support others to understand an individual's personal goals, how to support them and the consent required. 	 4.1. Support staff to understand how their own values and belief systems may impact on supporting an individual to take positives risks. 4.2. Support others to facilitate the individual to enable them to identify and communicate their personal goals. 		



		4.4.	the confindividuarisks. Support families support positive Support	staff to develop good practice in firmation of consent from the al and others prior to taking positive staff to use advocacy skills with and others to gain appropriate for individuals prior to taking risks. staff to record how decisions about risk taking have been reached.
5. Be able to lead and manage systems and practice for positive risk taking.		5.2.	Lead an principle the indiv Manage understa chooses Lead an a) risk ass b) app ena ider c) con	Ind support staff to understand the e of duty of care while supporting vidual to take positive risks. e systems to ensure staff and others and actions required if the individual s to take unplanned risks. Ind manage practice to ensure that: t taking is compliant with risk essment propriate support is in place to able the individual to undertake ntified risks usent is obtained from individuals
				l others comes for individuals are reviewed
 Be able to evaluate the practice of positive risk taking. 			Evaluate a) risk b) risk c) the pos Support	e with staff and others: assessment methods management model used benefits to the individual from itive risk taking staff to evaluate their practice in ng positive risk taking by
Assessment Guidance				
The following assessment metho criteria are fully covered.	od/s may be used	to ens	ure all le	arning outcomes and assessment
Assessment Method	Definition			Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course		aken lence ents nows on	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment			Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log	



Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Managing Disciplinary Processes in Health and Social Care	
Level	Five	
Credit Value	6	
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	42	
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF150	
Unit Reference No	M/618/5515	
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the le	earner to understand the knowledge and skills	
required to be able to manage disciplinary process		
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria	
 Understand disciplinary processes in relation to health and social care settings. 	 Summarise how legislation, organisational policies and procedures relate to disciplinary processes. Analyse the relationship between disciplinary and regulatory processes. Summarise own role and role of others in relation to disciplinary processes. Explain practice which would be considered as: a) performance issues that may lead to disciplinary proceedings b) gross misconduct Explain the different approaches used to manage performance issues and gross misconduct. Summarise sanctions which may be considered within a disciplinary process. 	
 Be able to manage staff practice which falls below professional and organisational standards. 	 2.1. Consult with others to establish management options when practice falls below standards. 2.2. Use supervision to address with staff member, practice which falls below organisational standards and professional codes of conduct including: a) reflection on their practice and conduct b) evidence of their practice and conduct which falls below standards c) exploration of underlying issues d) setting of objectives to improve practice e) explanation of actions which will be taken if improvement is not achieved 2.3. Review with staff member objectives which have been set, to assess if improvements have been achieved. 2.4. Initiate disciplinary process where objectives have not been met. 2.5. Provide staff member with information about disciplinary processes including their rights. 	
 Be able to compile and present evidence for a disciplinary proceeding. 	 3.1. Complete reports in line with work setting requirements to include: a) evidence of the complaint against the member of staff b) evidence of the process undertaken with the member of staff c) analysis of risks to others as a result of staff member's conduct 	



		3.2. Present evidence in a disciplinary proceeding.	
4.	Be able to manage and review the outcomes of disciplinary processes.	 4.1. Implement the decisions from a disciplinal process. 4.2. Manage the implications of the outcomes for individuals and others. 4.3. Evaluate own practice in the disciplinary process identifying possible areas for improvement. 	,

Assessment Guidance

The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered.

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Leading and Managing End of Life Care		
Level	Services		
Credit Value	Five 7		
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	49		
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF151		
Unit Reference No	T/618/5516		
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the I			
required to lead and manage end of life care serving			
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria		
 Be able to apply current legislation and policy for end of life care in order to develop end of life services. 	 Summarise current legislation relating to the best practice in end of life care provision. Apply local and national policy guidance for end of life care to own work setting. Analyse legal and ethical issues relating to decision making at end of life. Explain how issues of mental capacity may impact on end of life care. 		
 Understand current theory and practice underpinning end of life care. 	 2.1. Summarise two theoretical models of grief, loss and bereavement. 2.2. Explain how grief and loss may manifest in the emotions of individuals who are dying and others. 2.3. Analyse different approaches for end of life care can support the individual and others. 2.4. Explain end of life pathway used by own health and social care trust. 2.5. Analyse how the outcomes of national research may affect and improve your workplace practices. 		
 Be able to lead and manage effective end of life care services. 	 3.1. Summarise the qualities required of an effective leader in end of life care. 3.2. Explain how to manage own feelings and emotions in relation to end of life care, identifying appropriate resources and supports. 3.3. Communicate effectively in the support of individuals at end of life and others. 3.4. Use effective mediation and negotiation skills with others on behalf of the individual at end of life. 3.5. Work in conjunction with others to ensure sufficient and appropriate resources to support the delivery of end of life care services. 3.6. Explain the roles of advocates may take in end of life care. 3.7. Manage palliative care emergencies according to the wishes and preferences of the individual. 3.8. Summarise approaches to measure standards of end of life care provision. 		
 Be able to establish and maintain key relationships to lead and manage end of life care. 	 4.1. Summarise key relationships essential to effective end of life care. 4.2. Analyse the features of effective partnership working within own work setting in order to lead and manage end of life care services. 		

OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) Qualification No. 603/6824/X Updated: 18 August 2023 v1.1



		4.4.4.5.4.6.	strategie end of li Analyse contribu individu Initiate a assessr Explain to partn Explain speciali	ent shared decision-making es for working with individuals at fe and others. how partnership working may tte to positive outcomes for als at end of life and others. and contribute to multi-disciplinary nents in end of life care services. how to overcome possible barriers ership working. the importance of accessing st multi-disciplinary advice to
5. Be able to support staff and delivery of best practice in th care service.		 5.2. 5.3. 5.4. 5.5. 5.6. 5.7. 	Explain practice support Summa staff inv care to individu Support appropr working Support legislati- to end c Support mental of that othe treatme Demons learning equip st care. Explain informal staff and Provide	e complex situations. how a shared vision for best in end of life care services may be ed. rise strategies used to empower olved in the delivery of end of life ensure positive outcomes for als and others. others to use resources as iate to manage feelings when in end of life care. staff and others to comply with on, policies and procedures relating of life care. staff and others to recognise when capacity has reduced to the extent ers will determine care and nt for the individual at end of life. strate how to access appropriate and development opportunities to aff and others involved in end of life the importance of formal and supervision practice to support d volunteers in end of life care. feedback to staff on their practices on to end of life care.
 Be able to continuously improve the quality of end of life care services. 		6.2.	Analyse may imp services Evaluate care set quality. Analyse	how reflective practice approaches prove the quality of end of life care
Assessment Guidance				
The following assessment method/s may be used to e criteria are fully covered.		to ens	ure all le	arning outcomes and assessment
Assessment Method	Definition			Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence A collection of do containing work to be assessed a to meet required outcomes OR		under as evic	aken	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion

OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) Qualification No. 603/6824/X Updated: 18 August 2023 v1.1



	A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Recognising Indications of Substance Misuse and the Referral Process			
Level	Five			
Credit Value	4			
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	28			
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF152			
Unit Reference No	A/618/5517			
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l which may indicate that someone may be misusin alcohol, solvents or other substances and to initiat	g drugs (illegal, prescription or over the counter),			
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria			
 Be aware of the indications and effects of substance misuse and sources of support. 	 1.1. Summarise substances which may be misused and their effects including: a) illegal drugs b) prescription drugs c) over the counter drugs d) alcohol e) solvents 1.2. Summarise possible indications of substance misuse including: a) physical b) behavioural c) social d) emotional 1.3. Summarise factors which may produce indications that could be interpreted as being attributed to substance misuse. 1.4. Explain how to obtain specialist assistance when required. 1.5. Research and identify sources and resources used to keep personal knowledge about substances and possible indications of substance misuse up to date. 			
2. Be able to assess and monitor risk and take appropriate action.	 2.1. Assess and monitor the risk to an individual and others resulting from substance misuse, in accordance with organisational procedures. 2.2. Review the assessment of risk and explain its importance. 2.3. Explain the importance of handling situations and taking actions in line with organisational requirements 2.4. Demonstrate appropriate action which may be required due to changes in situation and level of risk. 			
 Be able to manage information and maintain records. 	3.1. Manage and maintain records in accordance with the rights of the individual, relevant legislation and organisational procedures.			
 Be able to refer individuals to appropriate services. 	 4.1. Research regional and local substance misuse services. 4.2. Refer individuals to appropriate services in line with organisational procedures and legislation providing accurate and complete information. 			



Assessment Guidance

The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered.

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Title	Emergency Planning in Health and Social Care
	Settings
Level	Five
Credit Value	5
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	35
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF153
Unit Reference No	F/618/5518
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the I required to formulate an emergency plan to ensure and response in health and social care settings.	
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria
 Be able to ensure leadership and governance in the event of an emergency. 	 1.1. Explain the importance of having a policy statement which outlines organisational commitment to emergency preparedness as part of governance requirements. 1.2. Summarise the importance of leadership in the event of an emergency and identify key people who will take on leadership roles. 1.3. Summarise appropriate sources of support and training for people who take on leadership roles in the event of an emergency. 1.4. Communicate who emergency leads are to staff and others how they can be contacted.
2. Be able to evaluate risk.	 2.1. Explain the importance of regularly evaluating risk which may impact service provision, nationally, regionally and locally. 2.2. Summarise six potential risks to own service which may require an emergency response. 2.3. Carry out risk assessment on own work setting. 2.4. Maintain a comprehensive risk register.
 Be able to plan for maintaining critical services in the event of an emergency. 	 3.1. Summarise the importance of working in partnership with other organisations and statutory bodies to mitigate emergency impact. 3.2. Explain the importance of having an emergency communication strategy in place to notify staff and others. 3.3. Carry out a review to confirm clear and concise action plans are in place for each of the risks identified on the service risk register including: a) availability and storage of appropriate physical resources b) alerting of appropriate emergency services c) identified evacuation/shelter area and site
	 d) triage in evacuation site/shelter e) transport arrangements and support



 Be able to manage staff trai awareness to enable appro emergency response. 	o , 11 1		
5. Be able to manage information in the event of an emergence			
 Be able to evaluate emerge 	 cy plans. 6.1. Work in conjunction with others to evaluate emergency plans. 6.2. Update risk register and action plans to address emerging threats as required. 		
Assessment Guidance			

The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered.

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content	
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion	
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log	
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary	
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests	



Title	Managing Domiciliary Services
Level	Five
Credit Value	6
Guided Learning Hours (GLH)	42
OCN NI Unit Code	CBF154
Unit Reference No	J/618/5519
Unit purpose and aim(s): This unit will enable the l	
required to manage domiciliary services supporting	
Learning Outcomes	Assessment Criteria
 Understand factors that influence the management of domiciliary services. 	 Summarise how the current legislative framework, evidence-based research and organisational protocols impact on the management of domiciliary services. Explain how person-centred practice influences the management of domiciliary services. Analyse ethical dilemmas and conflicts experienced by managers and practitioners in domiciliary services.
2. Be able to manage domiciliary services and associated reporting.	 2.1. Select and allocate suitable practitioners to support individuals' needs within domiciliary services. 2.2. Support practitioners to understand their duties and responsibilities within domiciliary services. 2.3. Support effective communication and information sharing with individuals and others within domiciliary services. 2.4. Manage and maintain record keeping in accordance with legislative and regulatory requirements within domiciliary services. 2.5. Explain how to calculate charges for domiciliary care within own organisation.
3. Be able to implement systems for working safely within domiciliary services.	 3.1. Summarise agreed ways of working that support individuals' and others' safety and protection within domiciliary services. 3.2. Explain why it is important to support practitioners to anticipate, manage and report risks within domiciliary services. 3.3. Manage systems for risk or incident reporting, action and follow-up within domiciliary services.
 Be able to supervise and support practitioners in order to promote individual's needs and preferences within domiciliary services. 	 4.1. Support practitioners to ensure the individual's needs and preferences at the centre of their practice within domiciliary services. 4.2. Manage systems to monitor and evaluate the effectiveness of practitioners in promoting individual needs and preferences within domiciliary services. 4.3. Explain the importance of supporting practitioners to challenge systems and ways of working which do not appear to be person-centred within domiciliary services. 4.4. Support practitioners to develop innovative and creative approaches to their work within domiciliary services.



 4.5. Support practitioners to balance the needs and preferences of individuals with the potential risks within domiciliary services. 5. Be able to respond to day to day changes and emergencies within domiciliary services. 6. Be able to manage human resources within domiciliary services. 6. Be able to manage human resources within domiciliary services. 6. Be able to manage human resources within domiciliary services. 6. Demonstrate how to manage human resources within domiciliary services including: a) planning b) contingency arrangements for planned or unforeseen circumstances c) systems for supervision of a dispersed workforce d) supporting practitioners to comply with agreed ways of working 6.2. Work in conjunction with practitioners to ensure appropriate induction and training is provided to support roles and individual needs. 6.3. Explain the actions which may be taken when practitioners do not comply with agreed ways of working. 				
and emergencies within domiciliary services.addressing day to day changes and emergencies within domiciliary services and how they may be addressed.6. Be able to manage human resources within domiciliary services.6.1. Demonstrate how to manage human resources within domiciliary services including: a) planning b) contingency arrangements for planned or unforeseen circumstances c) systems for supervision of a dispersed workforce d) supporting practitioners to comply with agreed ways of working6.2. Work in conjunction with practitioners to ensure appropriate induction and training is provided to support roles and individual needs.6.3. Explain the actions which may be taken when practitioners do not comply with			4.5.	and preferences of individuals with the
 domiciliary services. resources within domiciliary services including: a) planning b) contingency arrangements for planned or unforeseen circumstances c) systems for supervision of a dispersed workforce d) supporting practitioners to comply with agreed ways of working 6.2. Work in conjunction with practitioners to ensure appropriate induction and training is provided to support roles and individual needs. 6.3. Explain the actions which may be taken when practitioners do not comply with 	5.	and emergencies within domiciliary	5.1.	addressing day to day changes and emergencies within domiciliary services
	6.		6.2.	 resources within domiciliary services including: a) planning b) contingency arrangements for planned or unforeseen circumstances c) systems for supervision of a dispersed workforce d) supporting practitioners to comply with agreed ways of working Work in conjunction with practitioners to ensure appropriate induction and training is provided to support roles and individual needs. Explain the actions which may be taken when practitioners do not comply with

Assessment Guidance

The following assessment method/s may be used to ensure all learning outcomes and assessment criteria are fully covered.

Assessment Method	Definition	Possible Content
Portfolio of evidence	A collection of documents containing work undertaken to be assessed as evidence to meet required skills outcomes OR A collection of documents containing work that shows the learner's progression through the course	Learner notes/written work Learner log/diary Peer notes Record of observation Record of discussion
Practical demonstration/assignment	A practical demonstration of a skill/situation selected by the tutor or by learners, to enable learners to practise and apply skills and knowledge	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Learner log
Coursework	Research or projects that count towards a learner's final outcome and demonstrate the skills and/or knowledge gained throughout the course	Record of observation Learner notes/written work Tutor notes/record Learner log/diary
E-assessment	The use of information technology to assess learners' work	Electronic portfolio E-tests



Quality Assurance of Centre Performance

External Verification

All OCN NI recognised centres are subject to External Verification. External verification visits and monitoring activities will be conducted annually to confirm continued compliance with the conditions of recognition, review the centre's risk rating for the qualification and to assure OCN NI of the maintenance of the integrity of the qualification.

The External Verifier will review the delivery and assessment of this qualification. This will include the review of a sample of assessment evidence and evidence of the internal verification of assessment and assessment decisions. This will form the basis of the External Verification report and will inform OCN NI's annual assessment of centre compliance and risk. The External Verifier is appointed by OCN NI.

Standardisation

As a process, standardisation is designed to ensure consistency and promote good practice in understanding and the application of standards. Standardisation events:

- make qualified statements about the level of consistency in assessment across centres delivering a qualification
- make statements on the standard of evidence that is required to meet the assessment criteria for units in a qualification
- make recommendations on assessment practice
- produce advice and guidance for the assessment of units
- identify good practice in assessment and internal verification

Centres offering units of an OCN NI qualification must attend and contribute assessment materials and learner evidence for standardisation events if requested.

OCN NI will notify centres of the nature of sample evidence required for standardisation events (this will include assessment materials, learner evidence and relevant assessor and internal verifier documentation). OCN NI will make standardisation summary reports available and correspond directly with centres regarding event outcomes.



Administration

Registration

A centre must register learners within 20 working days of commencement of a qualification.

Certification

Certificates will be issued to centres within 20 working days of receipt of correctly completed results marksheets. It is the responsibility of the centre to ensure that certificates received from OCN NI are held securely and distributed to learners promptly and securely.

Charges

OCN NI publishes all up to date qualification fees in its Fees and Invoicing Policy document. Further information can be found on the centre login area of the OCN NI website.

Equality, Fairness and Inclusion

OCN NI has considered the requirements of equalities legislation in developing the specification for these qualifications. For further information and guidance relating to access to fair assessment and the OCN NI Reasonable Adjustments and Special Considerations policies, centres should refer to the OCN NI website.

Retention of Evidence

OCN NI has published guidance for centres on the retention of evidence. Details are provided in the OCN NI Centre Handbook and can be accessed via the OCN NI website.



OCN NI Level 5 Diploma in Leadership and Management in Health and Social Care (Adult Residential Management) (Northern Ireland) Qualification Number: 603/6824/X

Operational start date: 15 November 2020 Operational end date: 31 October 2025 Certification end date: 31 October 2030

Open College Network Northern Ireland (OCN NI) Sirius House 10 Heron Road Belfast BT3 9LE

Phone: 028 90463990 Web: <u>www.ocnni.org.uk</u>